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P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S 

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE SUSAN D. COLWELL: 

Good a f t e r n o o n t o a l l o f you. I am Susan C o l w e l l , t h e 

A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge a s s i g n e d t o conduct t h i s 

p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g and to p r e p a r e a recommended 

d e c i s i o n f o r t h e Commission's review and a p p r o v a l . 

As you know, the case i s a proposed r a t e 

i n c r e a s e f o r PPL E l e c t r i c U t i l i t i e s C o r p o r a t i o n o f 83.6 

m i l l i o n d o l l a r s . And the e f f e c t i v e d ate of the 

proposed new r a t e s i s January 1 s t , 2008. 

I w i l l t e l l you what has happened so f a r 

i n t h i s i n v e s t i g a t i o n , what w i l l happen and how you can 

p a r t i c i p a t e i n t h i s h e a r i n g . And a f t e r t h a t , the 

law y e r s f o r PPL and f o r t h e p u b l i c advocates, who are 

s i t t i n g up here at the t a b l e s , w i l l g i v e s h o r t opening 

s t a t e m e n t s t h a t w i l l e x p l a i n what r o l e s t h e y a l l p l a y 

i n the r a t e case b e f o r e the P u b l i c U t i l i t y Commission. 

The c o u r t r e p o r t e r you see up here w i l l 

t r a n s c r i b e e v e r y t h i n g t h a t i s s a i d . So ple a s e remember 

you cannot t a l k over a n o t h e r person. Two people cannot 

t a l k a t once. She can o n l y t a k e down one person a t a 

ti m e . I f I happen t o be spe a k i n g , she w i l l t a k e down 

what I say. 

You might as w e l l w a i t your t u r n , and I 

w i l l g i v e you as much tim e t o say whatever i t i s you 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
1-800-334-1063 
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want t o say. Du r i n g t h i s h e a r i n g , p l e a s e t u r n o f f your 

c e l l phone or s e t them t o s i l e n t mode so t h a t you don't 

i n t e r r u p t any w i t n e s s or counseJ. who i s sp e a k i n g . And 

plea s e conduct any c o n v e r s a t i o n s among y o u r s e l v e s 

o u t s i d e t h i s room. 

PPL f i l e d i t s proposed r a t e i n c r e a s e on 

March 2 9 t h , 2007 and i t a f f e c t s o n l y i t s d i s t r i b u t i o n 

r a t e s . As you a l l know, your e l e c t r i c b i l l has g o t t e n 

a l o t more c o m p l i c a t e d over the l a s t t e n y e a r s . 

We used t o see one amount which 

r e p r e s e n t e d a l l o f the d i f f e r e n t p a r t s o f s e r v i c e added 

up, now the u t i l i t y companies are r e q u i r e d t o break 

down the f i n a l b i l l and show you how much each of the 

components c o s t s . 

The main components i n c l u d e d i s t r i b u t i o n , 

which i s the use o f f a c i l i t i e s f o r b i l l i n g , meter 

r e a d i n g , maintenance and w i r e s themselves; g e n e r a t i o n , 

which i s t h e c o s t of e l e c t r i c i t y ; and t r a n s m i s s i o n , 

which i s the charge from moving t he e l e c t r i c i t y from 

the g e n e r a t i o n f a c i l i t y t o the d i s t r i b u t i o n l i n e s o f 

the company. 

T h i s case i s l i m i t e d t o the c o s t s t h e 

company can charge you f o r d i s t r i b u t i o n , which i s the 

co s t o f d e l i v e r i n g t h e e l e c t r i c i t y t o your home or 

b u s i n e s s . 
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On May 30t;h, the Commission suspended the 

e f f e c t i v e date o f the r a t e r e q u e s t u n t i l January 1 s t , 

2008 and d i r e c t e d t h a t an i n v e s t i g a t i o n and h e a r i n g s be 

h e l d . 

The i n v e s t i g a t i o n w i l l m o s t l y be c a r r i e d 

out: by p a r t i e s and persons who have i n t e r v e n e d or f i l e d 

c o m p l a i n t s i n the f o r m a l case i t s e l f . 

We have the p a r t i e s r e p r e s e n t e d here 

today. We have the O f f i c e Consumer Advocate, which 

r e p r e s e n t s the i n t e r e s t s of r e s i d e n t i a l customers as a 

whole; t h e O f f i c e the Small Business Advocate, which 

r e p r e s e n t s the i n t e r e s t of s m a l l commercial and 

i n d u s t r i a l customers. 

We have the Commission's O f f i c e o f T r i a l 

S t a f f , which r e p r e s e n t s the p u b l i c i n t e r e s t as a whole. 

And i n a d d i t i o n t o those who are r e p r e s e n t e d here 

today, we have t he PPL I n d u s t r i a l Customers A l l i a n c e , 

which r e p r e s e n t s l a r g e consumption customers; the 

Commission on Economic O p p o r t u n i t y , which a s s i s t s the 

low-income p o p u l a t i o n o f Luzerne County, t o d e a l w i t h 

r i s i n g u t i l i t y c o s t s t h r o u g h c o u n s e l i n g , payment 

a s s i s t a n c e and energy c o n s e r v a t i o n measures. 

We a l s o have t he S u s t a i n a b l e Energy Fund, 

which r e p r e s e n t s the p r o m o t i o n , r e s e a r c h and i n v e s t m e n t 

i n c l e a n and renewable energy t e c h n o l o g i e s , energy 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
1-800-334-1063 



1 

2 

3 

1 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

1.7 

1.8 

19 

20 

2 1 

22 

23 

24 

25 

130 

c o n s e r v a t i o n , energy e f f i c i e n c i . e s and s u s t a i n a b l e 

energy e n t e r p r i s e s which p r o v i d e o p p o r t u n i t i e s and 

b e n e f i t s f o r PPL r a t e p a y e r s . 

These are the p a r t i e s , i n a d d i t i o n t o 

some pro se c o m p l a i n a n t s t o the r a t e i n v e s t i g a t i o n 

i t s e 1 f . 

At a p r e h e a r i n g c o n f e r e n c e , which was 

h e l d on May 3 1 s t , 2007 a schedule was s e t f o r h e a r i n g s , 

d i s c o v e r y , meetings and s e t t l e m e n t m e e t i n g s . 

The p a r t i e s have a l r e a d y h e l d one f o r m a l 

d i s c o v e r y c o n f e r e n c e w i t h the company. There has be 

one s e t t l e m e n t m e e t i n g . P u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g s , such as 

t h i s one, were h e l d on June 22nd i n Bethlehem and 

A l l e n t o w n , and l a s t n i g h t i n H a r r i s b u r g . 

T h i s e v e n i n g , we w i l l be i n W i l k e s - B a r r e 

f o r the l a s t o f them. The h e a r i n g s t o take t e c h n i c a l 

evidence are t o be h e l d the week o f August 13th i n 

H a r r i s b u r g . 

B e f o r e those h e a r i n g s are h e l d , the 

p a r t i e s w i l l submit t h e i r t e s t i m o n y i n w r i t i n g . And a t 

the h e a r i n g s , the w i t n e s s e s who s u b m i t t e d t h a t 

t e s t i m o n y w i l l be cross-examined by t h e o t h e r p a r t i e s . 

Then the p a r t i e s w i l l a l l f i l e b r i e f s on 

September 5 t h and r e p l y b r i e f s on September t he 1 7 t h . 

My recommended d e c i s i o n i s due on October 2 1 s t . The 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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p a r t i e s can then f i l e w r i t t e n exemptions i f th e y do not 

agree w i t h the recommended d e c i s i o n . 

And a f t e r t h a t , t h e Co mm i s s i o n w i l l 

e v a l u a t e the e v i d e n c e , my recommendation, and the 

e x c e p t i o n s o f the p a r t i e s b e f o r e t h e y e n t e r a f i n a J . 

o r d e r , p r o b a b l y a f t e r the December 2 0 t h , 2007 p u b l i c 

meet i n g . 

But the purpose o f t h i s p u b l i c .input 

h e a r i n g i s to hear from you r e g a r d i n g the u t i l i t y ' s 

e x i s t i n g and proposed r a t e s and s e r v i c e . 

The Commission's p o l i c y r e g a r d i n g p u b l i c 

i n p u t h e a r i n g s g i v e s you t h r e e o p t i o n s t o p a r t i c i p a t e . 

The f i r s t one i s the best one. You may t e s t i f y 

f o r m a l l y , under oa t h or a f f i r m a t i o n and be s u b j e c t t o 

c r o s s e x a m i n a t i o n . 

Don't l e t t h a t f r i g h t e n you because the 

c r o s s e x a m i n a t i o n i s n ' t l i k e you see on t e l e v i s i o n . 

The people you see up here are a c t u a l l y v e r y 

mild-mannered when i t comes t o people such as you. And 

t h e y ' r e not here t o embarrass you i n any way. Chances 

are, none of them w i l l ask you any q u e s t i o n s . But t h e y 

do have the r i g h t t o do so, and t h a t ' s why I have t o 

t e l l you. 

The second o p t i o n i s , you may make an 

unsworn or u n a f f i r m e d s t a t e m e n t . But t h a t w i l l be o f f 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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1 the r e c o r d . I t won't be s u b j e c t t o cr o s s e x a m i n a t i o n , 

2 but the c o u r t r e p o r t e r won't t r a n s c r i b e your s t a t e m e n t . 

3 And I can't c o n s i d e r i t . 

4 The t h i r d o p t i o n , you may p r o v i d e any 

5 i n f o r m a t i o n t o the Commission's O f f i c e o f T r i a l S t a f f , 

6 t o the Consumer Advocate or the Small Business Advocate 

f o r t h e i r p o s s i b l e use a t h e a r i n g s i n Harri.sburg a t 

8 t h e i r d i s c r e t i o n . 

9 I do encourage you t o t e s t i f y uncier o a t h 

10 so t h a t I , and the Commission, can use your t e s t i m o n y 

11 t o the e x t e n t i t meets the r u l e s o f e v i d e n c e . 

12 Now, I do have a . l i s t o f people who have 

13 s i g n e d up. I f you have come i n s i n c e I b r o u g h t the 

14 l i s t up here and you would l i k e t o speak, p.lease s i g n 

15 the l i s t t h a t Jen Coaker, who i s from our 

16 communications o f f i c e , Commission's communications 

17 o f f i c e has over here. And she w i l l g i v e i t to me. 

18 There are a l s o a number o f pamphlets and 

19 i n forma t i o n f a x sheets a v a i l a b l e over here a t the door, 

20 bot h from our communications o f f i c e , from the OCA and I 

21 t h i n k even from the company. 

22 I b e l i e v e the u t i l i t y a l s o has someone 

2 3 here who can d i s c u s s i n d i v i d u a l s e r v i c e c o m p l a i n t s w i t h 

24 you i f you have those. So, sometime a f t e r t h e h e a r i n g , 

25 t h e y ' r e here f o r you. I encourage you t o take 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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1 advantage o f t h a t . 

2 Before we begin w i t h opening s t a t e m e n t s , 

3 t h e r e are a few p o i n t s I want t o make. F i r s t , i f you 

1 are r e a d i n g from a pre p a r e d s t a t e m e n t and i f you have 

5 an e x t r a copy o f your s t a t e m e n t w i t h you, ple a s e g i v e 

6 i t t o the c o u r t r e p o r t e r b e f o r e you b e g i n t o read. 

7 That w i l l make i t e a s i e r f o r her t o r e c o r d what you are 

8 s a y i n g and much e a s i e r t o r e f e r t o l a t e r . 

9 Second, t h i s i s a l e g a l h e a r i n g . 

10 Everyone who t e s t i f i e s i s a member o f the p u b l i c and 

11 has the r i g h t t o g i v e t e s t i m o n y , f r e e from 

12 i n t e r r u p t i o n , comments from o t h e r s or h e c k l i n g of any 

13 k i n d . 

l'i I do ask t h a t you l i m i t your remarks t o 

15 t he s u b j e c t m a t t e r of t h i s case. I f you have 

.16 q u e s t i o n s , we w i l l -- I w i l l g i v e you an o p p o r t u n i t y a t 

17 the end o f the li e a r i n g t o ask them and see i f we c a n ' t 

18 address whatever i s s u e s you have l e f t . And you can 

19 a l s o speak t o the a t t o r n e y s who are here. 

20 When i t i s your t u r n t o speak, I w i l l ask 

21 you your name and ask you to come up here t o the 

22 w i t n e s s c h a i r . I w i l l ask your name and address and 

23 p l a c e of employment. T h i s i n f o r m a t i o n i s necessary i n 

21 o r d e r f o r me t o c o n s i d e r what you t e l l me. 

25 Now I w i l l ask the co u n s e l f o r the 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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p a r t i e s , b e g i n n i n g w i t h the u t i l i t y , t o make b r i e f 

remarks. Mr. R u s s e l l . 

MR. RUSSELL: Thank you, Your Honor. 

I ' l l t r y t o b o t h l o o k a t you and l o o k at the audience. 

My name i s Paul R u s s e l l . I'm one o f the in-house 

l a w y e r s a t PPL. And I'm one o f the l a w y e r s 

r e p r e s e n t i n g the company i n t h i s case. 

At the o u t s e t , I ' d l i k e t o thank 

everybody f o r coming to the p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g t o d a y . 

P u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g s are a v e r y i m p o r t a n t p a r t o f the 

Commission's r a t e m a k i n g p r o c e s s . 

I t g i v e s the Commission the customer 

p e r s p e c t i v e on the r a t e case. The t e s t i m o n y today w i l l 

be c a r e f u l l y r eviewed by the company, by the o t h e r 

p a r t i e s t h a t are here, u l t i m a t e l y by Judge C o l w e l l and 

the Commission. So, I encourage you t o t e s t i f y and t o 

t e s t i f y under o a t h . 

The purpose of today's h e a r i n g .is to get 

your t h o u g h t s and your concerns about the r a t e f i l i n g s , 

so I ' l l be v e r y b r i e f i n summarizing what we've 

submi t t e d . 

As the Judge i n d i c a t e d , we're a s k i n g the 

Commission f o r p e r m i s s i o n t o i n c r e a s e our r a t e s by 83.6 

m i l l i o n . Any r a t e change the Commission a l l o w s would 

not become e f f e c t i v e b e f o r e January 1 s t , 2008. 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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Our f i l i n g a l s o i n c l u d e s a number of 

p r o p o s a l s designed t o a s s i s t the company's customers 

and the communities i t s e r v e s . The f i r s t are some new 

energy and demand s i d e management p r o p o s a l s . The 

second are enhancements t o our u n i v e r s a l s e r v i c e 

programs f o r low-income customers. And t h e t h i r d i s 

the s u s t a i n a b l e development program f o r our l o c a l 

commu n i t i e s , 

I f you're i n t e r e s t e d i n the d e t a i l s o f 

any o f these p r o p o s a l s or any o t h e r aspect o f t h e case, 

our e n t i r e f i l i n g i s on l i n e a t www.PPL.com. 

I n c o n c l u s i o n , I want to mention one 

housekeeping m a t t e r . As Judge C o l w e l l i n d i c a t e d , we 

have a n o t h e r PPL employee w i t h us, Rich Beas1ey, who i s 

way back i n the c o r n e r . Rich can answer any q u e s t i o n s 

you might have about your r a t e s or your s e r v i c e . 

So, I encourage you a t a break or a t the 

end o f the h e a r i n g t o e i t h e r come t o Rich or t o me w i t h 

those s o r t o f q u e s t i o n s . 

And w i t h t h a t , 1 want t o thank you a g a i n 

f o r a t t e n d i n g . And I l o o k f o r w a r d t o h e a r i n g your 

comments. Thank you. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Gray. 

MR. GRAY: Thank you, Your Honor. Good 

a f t e r n o o n . My name i s Steve Gray. I'm w i t h the O f f i c e 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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of Small Business Advocate. We r e p r e s e n t s m a l l 

b u s i n e s s e s across P e n n s y l v a n i a . 

And l i k e Your Honor s a i d , we're t y p i c a l l y 

s m a l l commercial, s m a l l . i n d u s t r i a l . And we are i n t h i s 

case, d e f e n d i n g s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s a g a i n s t t h i s r a t e 

i n c r e a s e . 

I f , by chance, you r e p r e s e n t a s m a l l 

b u s i n e s s , p l e a s e , p l e a s e t e s t i f y on t h e r e c o r d . I t ' s 

very h e l p f u l t o our o f f i c e . I t ' s v e r y h e l p f u l t o Judge 

C o l w e l l and v e r y h e l p f u l t o the Commission. 

Thank you a l l f o r coming out t h i s 

a f t e r n o o n . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Miss S a n t o l l a . 

MS. SANTOLLA: My name i s Jennedy 

S a n t o l l a w i t h the O f f i c e o f Consumer Advocate. The 

O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate, a l s o known as the OCA, i s 

an independent branch o f the A t t o r n e y General's O f f i c e . 

We are the s t a t u t o r y r e p r e s e n t a t i v e i n 

the S t a t e o f Pe n n s y l v a n i a f o r a l l r e s i d e n t i a l 

consumers. L i k e Mr. Gray s a i d , we h i g h l y recommend 

t h a t you t e s t i f y under oa t h f o r your t e s t i m o n y t o be 

c o n s i d e r e d p a r t of the r e c o r d and to be used by a l l t h e 

p a r t i e s i n t h i s p r o c e e d i n g , i n c l u d i n g our o f f i c e i n t h e 

f i l i n g o f l e g a l documents or b r i e f s . 

I have put some i n f o r m a t i o n up here from 
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our o f f i c e . And I have more i n my bag as w e l l . I f you 

would l i k e any pamphlets or become a member o f our 

m a i l i n g l i s t , p l ease see me d u r i n g t h e break. I f you 

have any concerns about t h i s i s s u e or any o t h e r u t i l i t y 

i s s u e , p l e a s e see me a t any t i m e . And I w i l l t r y t o 

h e l p you o u t . Thank you. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. S h i e l d s . 

MR. SHIELDS: Thank you. Your Honor. 

Good a f t e r n o o n , f o l k s . Thanks f o r coming. My name i s 

Charles D a n i e l Shi.elds. My t i t l e i s s e n i o r p r o s e c u t o r 

w i t h the Commission's O f f i c e o f T r i a l S t a f f . 

Our o t h e r s e n i o r p r o s e c u t o r i s Kenneth 

Mickens. He and I have bot h been a s s i g n e d t o t h i s 

case. The O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f i s a q u a s i independent 

arm o f the Co mm i s s i o n . 

Our j o b , t e c h n i c a l l y , i s t o get i n v o l v e d 

w i t h r a t e cases, r - a - t - e .increases, such as t h i s one. 

We put t o g e t h e r e n g i n e e r s and f i n a n c i a l a n a l y s t s who 

are p o u r i n g over e v e r y page o f t h i s f i l i n g , who w i l l be 

l o o k i n g a t the m a t e r i a l s and s u p p l i e s , l o o k i n g a t t h e 

r a t e base, l o o k i n g a t the r a t e s t r u c t u r e . 

Every penny t h a t i s i n v o l v e d i n t h i s 

p r o c e e d i n g w i l l be rev i e w e d by my o f f i c e , my t e c h n i c a l 

s t a f f , t h e s t a t u t o r y p a r t i e s and a l l the o t h e r p a r t i e s 

who are i n v o l v e d i n t h i s p r o c e e d i n g . 
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Thank you f o r coming and l o o k f o r w a r d t o 

h e a r i n g your remarks. 

Thanks, Judge. 

JUDGE COLWELL: A l l r i g h t . W e ' l l j u s t 

s t a r t down t he l i s t t h e n . Would V i c t o r i a Mackin p l e a s e 

come t o the c h a i r ? 

MS. MACKIN: I t ' s Mackin. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you, ma'am. I 

a p o l o g i z e f o r t h a t . Would you r a i s e your r i g h t hand? 

Whereupon, VICTORIA MACKIN, ha v i n g been 

d u l y sworn by the Judge, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s . 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Please be seated. L et me 

s t a r t . Could you s t a t e your name and s p e l l i t f o r the 

r e c o r d , please? 

THE WITNESS: V i c t o r i a , K, m i d d l e 

i n i t i a l , and Mackin, M-a-c-k-i-n. Do you want my 

a dd re s s ? 

JUDGE COLWELL: Please. 

THE WITNESS: One Green Acres, McAdoo, 

P e n n s y l v a n i a . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Are you employed, ma'am? 

THE WITNESS: No. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Are you r e t i r e d from 

THE WITNESS: I'm r e t i r e d . 
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JUDGE COLWELL: Can you t e l l me from 

where? 

THE WITNESS: My husband and I owned a 

busi n e s s t h a t was c a l l e d Sport C r a f t I n c o r p o r a t e d . I t 

was a f a c t o r y . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: You're welcome. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead t e l l me what you 

want me t o know. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. My name i s V i c t o r i a 

K. Mackin. I am a p r e s i d e n t o f a t a x p a y e r s 

o r g a n i z a t i o n c a l l e d the Concerned C i t i z e n s o f 

S c h u y l k i l l County and the H a z l e t o n Area School 

D i s t r i c t . 

The Concerned C i t i z e n s was o r g a n i z e d i n 

1980. And the H a z l e t o n Area School D i s t r i c t t i t l e was 

added because we are a c t i v e i n the H a z l e t o n Area School 

Board's a c t i v i t i e s f o r many ye a r s . 

We have, over the y e a r s , and t h a t ' s me, 

have come t o these r a t e i n c r e a s e h e a r i n g s by PPL and 

have appeared and o f f e r e d t e s t i m o n y t o t h a t f a c t . I n 

a l l these y e a r s , we have never had a r a t e r e d u c t i o n , 

o n l y i n c r e a s e s . I p e r s o n a l l y am t i r e d and I w i l l not 

appear a t any o f these h e a r i n g s . 

Someone e l s e from t h e Concerned C i t i z e n s 
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w i l l have tio do t h a t , maybe someone who can v o i c e t h e i r 

o p i n i o n and be more e f f e c t i v e than I am, because i t has 

not worked f o r me. 

To me, t h i s seems l i ke a f a r c e . You 

conduct the h e a r i n g s and the outcome i s always the 

same. I don't u n d e r s t a n d i t f o r over 20 y e a r s . The 

same outcome t h a t we have i n c r e a s e s , not s t a t u s quo, 

not s t a n d i n g s t i l l , b u t a r a t e i n c r e a s e . 

I f I'm not m i s t a k e n , i t was j u s t two 

years ago t h a t PPL got a r a t e i n c r e a s e . I appeared i n 

A l l e n t o w n and I v o i c e d my o p i n i o n then w i t h o t h e r 

concerned c i t i z e n s and businessmen. And a r a t e 

i n c r e a s e went i n . 

And when I b r i n g t h i s t o our meetin g s , we 

meet every month and we have f o r a l l these y e a r s , the 

people say, I t h i n k you're w a s t i n g your t i m e . 

You're j u s t g o i n g down t h e r e . What are 

they l i s t e n i n g to? They're not l i s t e n i n g t o you or t o 

us. And I want you t o know t h a t t h e people are 

d i s g r u n t l e d . 

We j u s t got a n o t i c e t h a t our t e l e v i s i o n 

r a t e s are go i n g up. PPL i s g o i n g up. What e l s e i s new? 

We have a governor who s a i d we're go i n g t o get p r o p e r t y 

t a x r e f o r m . We d i d n ' t . 

So, you conduct these h e a r i n g s and the 
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outcome i s always the same. I t h i n k i t ' s a waste o f 

time and money. And I don't -- p e r s o n a l l y , I won't be 

w a s t i n g my time any more. 

I have j u s t r e c e i v e d i n March o f 2007, 

what was happening w i t h the former i n c r e a s e . I have so 

much paper from PPL and from t h i s o f f . i c e , I c o u l d paper 

my house. I don't t h i n k we need t h a t . 

I'm sure i f I get a l l those papers, o t h e r 

people who have s i g n e d up f o r the h e a r i n g s are g e t t i n g 

as much paper as I am. What's the purpose o f a l l t h a t ? 

You made the i n c r e a s e . You took and gave 

the PPL what th e y want. Don't even b o t h e r t e l l i n g us 

about i t . We're d i s g r u n t l e d enough r e a d i n g i t i n the 

newspaper. 

P r e v i o u s l y , t h e r e were meetings h e l d i n 

H a z l e t o n . I'm from McAdoo. H a z l e t o n i s much c l o s e r . 

I t ' s making i t more c o n v e n i e n t f o r more people , more 

r a t e p a y e r s t o show up and a t t e n d the meeting. I t h i n k 

you need t o l o o k i n t o i t . R e s p e c t f u l l y , V i c k y Mackin. 

And I br o u g h t f o u r c o p i e s so you don't 

have t o wonder what I s a i d . Some I a d - l i b b e d . But you 

get t h e g i s t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I do. Does anyone have 

any q u e s t i o n s f o r Mrs. Mackin? 

MR. RUSSELL: No q u e s t i o n s , Your Honor. 
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1 MR.GRAY: No, Your Honor. 

2 JUDGE: COLWELL: May I j u s t say, I don't 

3 t h i n k you're w a s t i n g your t i m e . I am l i s t e n i n g . I 

A b e l i e v e the people here are l i s t e n i n g . We can't always 

5 g i v e you what you want, but we can l i s t e n t o you. 

6 And, most i m p o r t a n t l y , the company, 

7 because you're the consumers, you're t he r a t e p a y e r s , 

8 the company i s l i s t e n i n g t o you. They know you're not 

9 happy. 

10 THE WITNESS: With a l l r e s p e c t , Judge, 

11 even a s t o p c l o c k i s r i g h t t w i c e a day. We never got 

12 an i n c r e a s e . I don't u n d e r s t a n d i t . So, maybe 

13 somebody can e x p l a i n i t t o me from t h a t t a b l e . They're 

14 l o o k i n g out f o r our expense ot: whatever. I j u s t don't 

15 see i t . 

16 I mean, a l l these y e a r s , never d i d they 

17 come up and say, no PPL you're not g e t t i n g any more. 

18 You're g o i n g t o have t o l i v e w i t h i t . What do you 

19 t h i n k we peopl e , t he people who don't get i n c r e a s e s , 

20 the people who are on S o c i a l S e c u r i t y , who do you t h i n k 

21 they have t o do when they don't get i n c r e a s e s arid a l l 

22 t h i s goes up? We have t o t i g IT ten our b e l t s . 

23 But t h a t doesn't happen w i t h PPL. And 

24 don't t e l l me t h a t they can't l o o k i n t o some of the 

25 s a l a r i . e s or some d i v i s i o n s where they are o v e r s t a f f e d . 
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I owned a b u s i n e s s . I know what I'm t a l k i n g about. 

And i t was a uni o n b u s i n e s s t o o . 

So, I know t h a t t h e r e are p l a c e s t h e y 

c o u l d c u t . I f they c a n ' t , then t h e y ' r e not r u n n i n g t h e 

busi n e s s r i g h t . That's a l l I can say. You ca n ' t 

always i n c r e a s e because what do you want us t o do? 

We can't l i v e w i t h o u t e l e c t r i . c i t y . The 

people who are s i c k and need oxygen have t o have t h a t 

a i r coming i n t o t h e i r house and a n y t h i n g e l s e . 

But i t seems t h a t i t f a l l s on deaf e a r s . 

No m a t t e r how we complain about what we're b e i n g 

charged. And I don't mean t o go on t o a n o t h e r s u b j e c t , 

but j u s t l e t me make an i l l u s t r a t i o n . 

T h i s t e l e v i s i o n has me so i r a t e . They 

send us a form i n the m a i l and t e l l us how much t h e y ' re 

c h a r g i n g you. But they don't ask us i f we want c e r t a i n 

programs. I t ' s what they g i v e us. I t ' s l i k e g o i n g 

i n t o a r e s t a u r a n t . The w a i t e r g i v e s you a menu but he 

b r i n g s you what he wants, and you pay f o r i t . 

That's how s i l l y i t i s . And I'm r e a l l y mad. S o r r y . 

JUDGE COLWELL: That's a l l r i g h t . I can 

und e r s t a n d i t . 

THE WITNESS: So, you see, and these are 

the t h i n g s t h a t people come and t e l l me. I was a t a 

commissioner meeting y e s t e r d a y and I was t e l l i n g t h e 
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c o m m i s s i o n e r s a l l t h e t h i n g s t h a t my p e o p l e t e l l me 

when t h e y come t o a m e e t i n g . I s a y s , why am I t e l l i n g 

you? I hope somebody can h e l p us. We d o n ' t know. 

We're j u s t . l o o k i n g f o r h e l p , w h e r e v e r we can get: i t . 

And t h e r e s t o f you p e o p l e , I hope you come up and make 

a r e a l l y good c a s e . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I hope so t o o . 

THE WITNESS: Thank y o u . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank y ou, ma'am. You 

a r e e x c u s e d . 

( w i t n e s s l e f t t h e s t a n d . ) 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mary A. L a b e r t . 

Whereupon, MARY A. LABERT, h a v i n g been 

d u l y s w o r n , t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Would you s t a t e y o u r name 

and s p e l l i t f o r t h e r e c o r d , p l e a s e ? 

THE WITNESS: Mary A. L a b e r t , 

L - a - b - e - r - t . I'm f r o m McAdoo, P e n n s y l v a n i a . I'm 

r e t i r e d b u t I'm a l s o a member o f c o u n s e l . And I came 

t o speak on b e h a l f o f o u r c i t i z e n s . 63 p e r c e n t o f o u r 

town i s s e n i o r c i t i z e n s and we o n l y have 2,500 p e o p l e . 

But you can see t h e dilemm a t h a t we're i n 

r i g h t now. I r e a l i z e t h a t PPL has t o have some k i n d o f 

an i n c r e a s e . But what I r e a d i n one o f t h e p a p e r s , 
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1 t h a t i t ' s g o i n g t o be almost a 40 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e . 

2 Our c i t i z e n s c a n't a f f o r d i t . 

3 They are p a y i n g sewer and wat e r . They're 

'i s i t t i n g i n the dark, some o f these s e n i o r c i t i z e n s , 

5 because t h e y ' r e a f r a i d t h a t t h e i r l i g h t b i l l i s g o i n g 

6 t o get too hi.gh. 

7 They're g o i n g w i t h o u t some e x t r a 

0 p l e a s u r e s . They're s h i r k i n g on t h e i r food because 

9 t h e y ' r e t r y i n g t o pay the b i l l s . 

10 To the s e n i o r c i t i z e n s , t h e b i l l s have t o 

11 be p a i d f i r s t . No l u x u r i e s , no enjoyment. We have t o 

12 take care o f our b i l l s . And That's what th e y w o r r y 

13 about. 

14 With t h i s r a t e i n c r e a s e , t h e y d i d n ' t g et 

15 an i n c r e a s e i n S o c i a l S e c u r i t y 40 p e r c e n t . They d i d n ' t 

16 get an i n c r e a s e i n any of the o t h e r b e n e f i t s . The 

17 program t h a t has f o r the low-income i s o n l y , I t h i n k , 

18 a p p r o x i m a t e l y $300.00 per year. 

19 And i n the w i n t e r t i m e , t h a t ' s gone w i t h 

20 the w i n t e r s t h a t we have. So, I'm a s k i n g -- as I s a i d , 

21 I un d e r s t a n d PPL needs some k i n d o f an i n c r e a s e , b ut I 

22 don't t h i n k they need t h a t much. 

23 We have t o be concerned about t h e 

24 c i t i z e n s o f our area, e s p e c i a l l y t h e s e n i o r c i t i z e n s . 

25 Thank you. 
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JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Are t h e r e any 

q u e s t i o n s f o r Miss L a b e r t ? 

MR. RUSSELL: No q u e s t i o n s . 

MR. GRAY: No q u e s t i o n s , Your Honor. But 

i f I may, at l a s t n i g h t ' s p u b l i c i n p u t , you had Mr. 

R u s s e l l summarize some o f the d e t a i l s i n t h i s case. 

That might be a p p r o p r i a t e , i f I may be so b o l d t o 

suggest t h a t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I b e l i e v e i t i s 

a p p r o p r i a t e . I b e l i e v e now i s as good a t i m e as any. 

I would ask Mr. R u s s e l l t o explai.n how they get t o the 

d i f f e r e n t cases and how t h a t adds up to the d i f f e r e n t 

amounts o f i n c r e a s e s . 

MR. RUSSELL: Thank you, Your Honor. 

Thank you, Mr. Gray. 

MR. GRAY: Certa i n l y . 

MR. RUSSELL: There r e a l l y are t h r e e 

cases t h a t you p r o b a b l y read about i n the newspapers. 

And t h e y ' r e a l l s e p a r a t e and d i s t i n c t . But a t the end 

of the day, they a l l w i l l have an e f f e c t on your b i l l . 

The f i r s t one, the f i r s t case i s what we 

r e f e r t o as the remand case. I t i s a case t h a t comes 

out o f our 2004/2005 r a t e i n c r e a s e . 

We had f i l e d , i n 2004, f o r an i n c r e a s e t o 

be e f f e c t i v e January 1 s t , 2005. The Commission g r a n t e d 
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a p a r t o f t h a t i n c r e a s e and a number o f p a r t i e s 

appealed t h a t o r d e r t o t h e Commonwealth C o u r t . The 

Commonwealth Court r e v e r s e d a p a r t o f the Commission's 

o r d e r and found t h a t the Commission had a l l o c a t e d the 

i n c r e a s e i m p r o p e r l y among customers. 

B a s i c a l l y f i n d i n g t h a t t h e commercial and 

i n d u s t r i a l customers were not p a y i n g -- were p a y i n g too 

much. And the r e s i d e n t i a l customers were not p a y i n g as 

much as th e y s h o u l d . 

The Commission and the company bot h 

appealed t h a t t o the Supreme C o u r t . And t h e Supreme 

Court r e f u s e d t o hear the a p p e a l . So, what happened 

then i s the case came back t o the Commission, w i t h 

i n s t r u c t i o n s t o implement the c o u r t ' s d e c i s i o n . 

The p a r t i e s met. We had about two weeks 

of s e t t l e m e n t d i s c u s s i o n s . And we were a b l e t o reach a 

s e t t l e m e n t of the remand p r o c e e d i n g , which we have 

f i l e d w i t h Judge C o l w e l l f o r her r e v i e w and, 

u l t i m a t e l y , a f t e r she i s s u e s a recommended d e c i s i o n f o r 

r e v i e w by the e n t i r e Commission. 

B a s i c a l l y , what the c o u r t r e q u i r e d and 

what our s e t t l e m e n t does i s s h i f t some of the 

r e s p o n s i b i l i t y f o r r a t e s away from commercial, 

i n d u s t r i a l customers to the r e s i d e n t i a l c l a s s . 

I n t h e remand case, t h e r e ' s no a d d i t i o n a l 
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revenue coming t o PPL. I t ' s j u s t a s h i f t i n g between 

the customers t h a t are r e s p o n s i b l e to pay t h a t . 

So, t h a t ' s the f i r s t case. 

The second case i s the d i s t r i b u t i o n r a t e 

i n c r e a s e t h a t we're here t a l k i n g about today. I t ' s the 

83.6 m i l l i o n t h a t we've r e q u e s t e d t o be e f f e c t i v e 

January 1 s t , 2008 . 

That w i l l o b v i o u s l y r e s u l t i n , i f i t ' s 

p a r t i a l l y or t o t a l l y a l l o w e d , i n c r e a s e f o r the company. 

And p a r t of the case a l s o i n c l u d e s a r e a l l o c a t i o n o f 

the revenues between r e s i d e n t i a l and commercial and 

i n d u s t r i a l . 

The t h i r d i t e m which i s not a case y e t i s 

the e x p i r a t i o n of our g e n e r a t i o n r a t e cap, December 

31s t , 2009. And what t h a t means i s b e g i n n i n g January 

1 s t , 2010, PPL w i l l have t o go t o the c o m p e t i t i v e 

market t o buy e l e c t r i c i t y f o r any o f i t s customers who 

don't shop from c o m p e t i t i v e s u p p l i e r s and s t a y on the 

PPL system f o r the energy i t s e l f . 

W e ' l l a 1ways be your d e l i v e r y company, to 

d e l i v e r t he energy you buy. You have the c h o i c e t o buy 

i t from any c o m p e t i t i v e s u p p l i e r , or not buy i t from a 

c o m p e t i t i v e s u p p l i e r . We have a l e g a l o b l i g a t i o n t o 

make i t a v a i l a b l e . 

Our g e n e r a t i o n r a t e s have been capped f o r 
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about t e n y e a r s . And d u r i n g t h a t t i m e p e r i o d , even as 

c o s t s i n c r e a s e d , f u e l , p o l l u t i o n c o n t r o l , we were not 

a l l o w e d t o pass those i n c r e a s e s on because o f t h e cap. 

When we go t o market January 1 s t , 

2005 [ s i c ] , t h e e x p e c t a t i o n i s t h a t g e n e r a t i o n r a t e s 

wi 11 be s i g n i f i c a n t l y h i g h e r than they are c u r r e n t l y . 

We have t a l k e d p u b l i c l y about an i n c r e a s e a t t h a t time 

of a p p r o x i m a t e l y 30 p e r c e n t . 

But we don't know because we don't know 

what the market i s go i n g t o be f o r e l e c t r i c i t y i n 2010. 

We are i n the mid d l e o f a program t h a t was approved by 

the Commission t o t r y t o do e v e r y t h i n g we can t o reduce 

t h a t i n c r e a s e . 

And what we're i n the m i d d l e o f d o i n g i s 

goi n g t o the market now, t h i s month, i n October of '07 

and t w i c e i n 2008 and t w i c e i n 2009 t o buy o n e - s i x t h o f 

our needs i n each o f those s o l i c i t a t i o n s f o r d e l i v e r y 

i n 2010. 

And what we're hoping i s , what we're 

t r y i n g t o make happen r e a l l y i s by go i n g i n t o t h e 

market a t these t i m e s , w e ' l l be a b l e t o keep the amount 

of the i n c r e a s e i n 2010 lower than i t o t h e r w i s e would 

be . 

Those s o l i c i t a t i o n s w i l l not a f f e c t your 

b i l l s i n 7, 8 or 9 because we're not go i n g t o have 
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1 d e l i v e r y o f t h a t e l e c t r i c i t y u n t i l 2010. At t h a t t i m e , 

2 the c o s t t h a t we IT ad t o pay to buy the e l e c t r i c i t y w i l l 

3 show up on your b i l l s . 

A JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you, Mr. R u s s e l l . 

5 Mr. S h i e l d s . 

6 MR. SHIELDS: Judge, we can't 

7 cross-examine Mr. R u s s e l l . 

8 JUDGE COLWELL: No, you ca n ' t 

9 cross-examine Mr. R u s s e l l . 

10 MR. SHIELDS: I f I can chime i n . Judge, 

11 i f I may. I t h i n k what prompted Mr. Gray's comments, 

12 was the l a s t w i t n e s s t a l k e d about 40 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e . 

13 And Mr. R u s s e l l mentioned the 87 m i l l i o n a d d i t i o n a l 

14 annual revenues t h e y ' r e a s k i n g f o r t h i s year. What i s 

15 t h e perc e n t a g e i n c r e a s e , assuming the Commission would 

16 g r a n t t h a t f u l l amount, p e r c e n t a g e over c u r r e n t b i l l s ? 

17 MR. RUSSELL: I n t h i s case? 

18 MR. SHIELDS: Yes. 

19 MR. RUSSELL: I f you l o o k a t t o t a l b i l l , 

20 i t ' s 2.7 p e r c e n t . 

21 MR. SHIELDS: Thanks, Judge. 

22 THE WITNESS: Could I ask one q u e s t i o n ? 

23 JUDGE COLWELL: Yes, you may. 

24 THE WITNESS: I f You're g o i n g t o have a l l 

25 these i n c r e a s e s and get something, how about t h e 
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1 low-income f a m i l i e s ? Can't you r a i s e t h a t amount? I 

2 t h a t g o i n g t o be s t a y i n g the same a t $300.00 or can't 

3 i t be upped t o $500.00 or something? Give these people 

A something e l s e t h a t t h e y ' r e g o i n g t o need so the y have 

5 a t l e a s t heat and l i g h t i n t h e i r home, because they 

6 can't a f f o r d i t o t h e r w i s e . Have you c o n s i d e r e d t h a t ? 

7 MR. RUSSELL: We have c o n s i d e r e d i t . And 

8 p a r t o f t h i s i n c r e a s e , we're p r o p o s i n g s i g n i f i c a n t 

9 a d d i t i o n a l e x p e n d i t u r e s f o r our low-income programs. 

10 THE WITNESS: How s i g n i f i c a n t ? Easy t o 

11 say s i g n i f i c a n t , b u t . 

12 JUDGE COLWELL: He has the paperwork. 

13 H e ' l l t e l l you the t r u t h . He has i t w r i t t e n down r i g h t 

14 t h e r e . And he a l r e a d y f i l e d i t . 

15 MR. RUSSELL: We're a s k i n g p e r m i s s i o n t o 

16 i n c r e a s e spending f o r our f o u r low-income programs by a 

1.7 l i t t l e over 7 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s , which equates t o about a 

18 36 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e over c u r r e n t spending. Would tak e 

19 us t o a t o t a l o f almost 28 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s a year f o r 

20 those programs. 

2 1 THE WITNESS: Okay: Thank you. 

22 JUDGE COLWELL: A n y t h i n g e l s e ? Any o t h e r 

23 q u e s t i o n s f o r Mr. R u s s e l l ? 

24 MR. GRAY: Not now, Your Honor. 

25 MR. POPLOWSKI: May I ask a q u e s t i o n o f 
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Mr. R u s s e l l , Your Honor, on t h i s p a r t i c u l a r t o p i c ? 

JUDGE COLWELL: Excuse me. You have t o 

t e l l us who you a r e . 

MR. POPLOWSKI: Anthony P o p l o w s k i , 

P - o - p - l - o - w - s - k - i . T h i s i s my f i r s t t i m e a t one o f 

these h e a r i n g s . Part o f n a i v e t y a t t h i s w i t h t h i s 

i s s u e . 

You s t a t e t h a t you weren't a b l e t o 

r e c o v e r what you were spending f o r g e n e r a t i o n and 

c a p a c i t y over t h e l a s t t e n y e a r s , c o r r e c t ? 

MR. RUSSELL: R i g h t . 

MR. POPLOWSKI: This whole set u p has 

p r e c l u d e d you from d o i n g t h a t . At the same t i m e , I 

don't r e c a l l the s p e c i f i c f i g u r e s . But year by year, 

PPL has r e c e i v e d handsome p r o f i t s from the company, 

c o r r e c t ? And you haven't e x p e r i e n c e d a downgrade i n 

your company p r o f i t s , have you? 

MR. RUSSELL: I f you l o o k a t PPL 

C o r p o r a t i o n , the h o l d i n g company, no. We have -- the 

h o l d i n g company has done w e l l over the l a s t number o f 

ye a r s . The e l e c t r i c u t i l i t y has n o t . 

Our e a r n i n g s eroded t o , r i g h t now, we're 

e a r n i n g a r e t u r n o f about 7 p e r c e n t on our i n v e s t m e n t . 

The Commission a l l o w e d , i n our l a s t case, a r e t u r n o f 

10.7 p e r c e n t . 
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1 So, i f you l o o k j u s t a t PPL E l e c t r i c , 

2 which i s the way you r e a l l y have t o l o o k a t a r a t e case 

3 because we're t h e o n l y e n t i t y t h a t ' s r e g u l a t e d by the 

A Commission. We're the o n l y e n t i t y t h a t ' s here a s k i n g 

5 f o r a r a t e i n c r e a s e . 

6 We are our e a r n i n g s are subpar, 

7 t h e y ' r e below what the Commission a l l o w e d i n the 

8 ' 04/'05 case. 

9 JUDGE COLWELL: A l l r i g h t . Now, next on 

10 our l i s t I have V i n c e n t L a b e r t . 

11 MR. LABERT: I am d e c l i n i n g t o speak. He 

12 a l r e a d y answered my q u e s t i o n s . 

13 JUDGE COLWELL: A l l r i g h t . Thank you, 

l i s i r . W i l l i a m Needham, i s t h a t c o r r e c t ? 

15 W i l l you be sworn? 

16 MR. NEEDHAM: Yes. 

17 Whereupon, WILLIAM NEEDHAM, hav i n g been 

18 d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

19 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

20 JUDGE COLWELL: Would you s t a t e your name 

21 and s p e l l i t f o r t h e re c o r d ? 

22 THE WITNESS: W i l l i a m , W - i - l - l - i - a - m , G. 

23 N-e-e-d-h-a-m. 

24 JUDGE COLWELL: A r e y o u employed, s i r . 

25 THE WITNESS: No, I'm r e t i r e d . 
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JUDGE COLWELL: R e t i r e d from what, 

please? 

THE WITNESS: Topps Chewing Gum. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead and t e l l us what 

you want us t o know. 

THE WITNESS: F i r s t o f a l l , I ' d l i k e t o 

s t a r t w i t h , because I'm so upset w i t h t h i s i n c r e a s e 

because I have a t o t a l e l e c t r i c home. T h i s time o f my 

l i f e t o s t a r t r e t o o l i n g or r e , you know, go i n g t o 

ano t h e r source o f heat, I have a t o t a l e l e c t r i c home, 

duplex home, I ca n ' t see any b i l l s or u t i l i t y b i l l s 

t h a t I get from PPL where t h i s g l o b a l data or whatever 

t h i s s p e c i a l r a t e was when t h e house was put up. Where 

i s t h i s s p e c i a l r a t e coming i n f o r u s i n g a l l e l e c t r i c , 

f o r g o i n g a l l e l e c t r i c ' ? 

When the house was put up, we checked gas 

and the o t h e r u t i l i t i e s , o i l , c o a l . PPL, at t h a t t i m e , 

seemed l i k e i t was the most l o g i c a J . way t o go, because 

the r a t e was i n t h e b a l l p a r k. 

But i t ' s g o i n g up, up, up, up. And I 

can't see anywhere on my b i l l , anywhere on the 

sta t e m e n t where they g i v e you any k i n d o f a s p e c i a l 

r a t e . 

Now, f o r me t o l o o k and see here, i n 

t h e i r news r e l e a s e , where John Q. p r o p e r t y owner i s 
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goi n g t o p i c k up the r e s p o n s i b i l i t y f o r somebody t h a t 

has a b u s i n e s s and may be a bi.g b u s i n e s s , n a t u r a l l y , 

t h e y ' r e g o i n g t o use more k i l o w a t t hours than a 

homeowner. So, why s h o u l d the homeowner, indeed, 

s u f f e r f o r somebody t h a t wants t o run a busine s s ? 

E i t h e r run the bu s i n e s s w i t h your own 

f i n a n c e s . Can't pass i t on to somebody e l s e . That 

would be l i k e me opening a b u s i n e s s tomorrow and s a y i n g 

t h a t the r a t e p a y e r s have t o h e l p me pay my u t i l i t i e s 

b i l l . I t ' s not r i g h t . 

And t h i s 2.7 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e , s t a r t i n g 

i n January 2008, I b e l i e v e t h a t 2.7 i s go i n g t o 

m a t e r i a l i z e i n t o a n i c e - s i z e d i n c r e a s e when they s t a r t 

-- what he j u s t -- Mr. R u s s e l l j u s t s t a t e d . 

When t h i s r a t e cap comes o f f , t h e r e ' s no 

t e l l i n g how f a r you're g o i n g . I f you come r i g h t down 

l o w e r , t h e y ' r e even t a l k i n g about, i n t h e i r news 

r e l e a s e , 6.8 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e . 

And I can't you know, I mean, t o say 

t h a t g o i n g t o s p e c i a l hours o f u s i n g your u t i l i t i e s . 

You don't use them i n c e r t a i n hours and gone and come 

home, i f you got a computer, you got t o go on l i n e . 

I n an e l e c t r i c home, you got to put your 

heat on. I t ' s c o l d i n the w i n t e r t i m e here. I t ' s t h e 

Pocono N o r t h e a s t . Cold i n the morning and a f t e r n o o n 
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1 and c o l d i n the morning. Where are you g o i n g t o save? 

2 And i t seems to me t h a t t h i s r a t e 

3 i n c r e a s e , o t h e r than the d i s t r i b u t i o n , the payment f o r 

4 d i s t r i b u t i o n , which I say, i s a huge e x p e n d i t u r e , b u t , 

5 I mean, why i s i t a l l b e i n g put almost saddled on t h e 

G r e s i d e n t i a l p r o p e r t y owner? 

7 I mean, t h a t ' s not -- t h a t ' s not f a i r . 

8 They s h o u l d -- you know what I mean? Everybody s h o u l d 

S pay f o r what they use. I f you're i n b u s i n e s s , l i k e I 

10 s t a t e d b e f o r e , you're g o i n g t o use more power than you 

11 d i d b e f o r e . 

12 And to take i t out on t h e p e o p l e , and I 

13 t h i n k t h a t percentage o f i n c r e a s e , t h e r e s h o u l d be 

14 something marked on your s t a t e m e n t , the k i l o w a t t hours 

15 you use. The b i l l s h o u l d be broke down. For s e n i o r 

16 c i t i z e n s t o l o o k a t t h e i r b i l l , t h e y don't know what 

17 t h e y ' r e p a y i n g . T h i s i s l u d i c r o u s . 

18 And i f you use a thousand k i l o w a t t s per 

19 month, your b i l l would i n c r e a s e 6.8 p e r c e n t . I mean, 

20 and then up here, t h e y ' r e t a l k i n g about 2. I'm w i l l i n g 

21 t o bet a n y t h i n g , when t h i s r a t e cap comes o f f , these 

22 b i l l s are g o i n g t o go up, up, up, up. We're g o i n g t o 

23 be back f o r an o t h e r i n c r e a s e , be back f o r an o t h e r 

2 4 

25 

i n c r e a s e . 

And i f anybody c o u l d e x p l a i n t o me why 
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t h a t was done, I mean, t h e y ' r e g o i n g t o s t a r t b u y i n g 

power. I f I'm wrong, somebody p.lease c o r r e c t me. 

They're g o i n g t o s t a r t b u y i n g power from o t h e r 

companies, i n s t e a d o f g e n e r a t i n g t h e i r own. Could 

somebody answer t h a t , PPL? 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. R u s s e l l , c o u l d you 

answer t h a t ? 

MR. RUSSELL: Yes, Your Honor. We're not 

j u s t g o i n g s t a r t now. I n 1996 -- 1999, the e l e c t r i c 

u t i l i t y i n d u s t r y i n Penn s y l v a n i a was r e s t r u c t u r e d and 

the d e l i v e r y f u n c t i o n , what we're here t o t a l k about 

today, d i s t r i b u t i o n , was s e p a r a t e d from g e n e r a t i o n . 

G e n e r a t i o n was d e r e g u l a t e d . 

And PPL E l e c t r i c t r a n s f e r r e d a l l o f i t s 

e l e c t r i c g e n e r a t i n g u n i t s t o a n o t h e r u n a f f i l i a t e d 

company -- u n r e g u l a t e d company. And s i n c e 1999, we 

purchased e l e c t r i c i t y from t h a t company under the r a t e 

caps . 

That c o n t r a c t ends, the r a t e caps ends. 

And w e ' l l be t o the market i n 2005. But i t ' s a l l the 

r e s u l t o f the r e s t r u c t u r i n g of l e g i s l a t i o n i n the l a t e 

' 90s. 

THE WITNESS: Not g o i n g t o buy the power 

from o t h e r companies, you're g o i n g t o g e n e r a t e r a t e 

your own? 
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1 MR. RUSSELL: No, we're g o i n g t o buy i t . 

2 THE WITNESS: Buy i t ? Yes? 

3 MR. RUSSELL: Yes. PPL i s bu y i n g power. 

A THE WITNESS: Buying power. You're g o i n g 

5 t o c o n t i n u e what you're d o i n g . I f you're g o i n g t o 

6 c o n t i n u e what you're d o i n g , t h i s r a t e cap, when i t 

7 comes o f f , the r a t e s s h o u l d n ' t shoot t h a t h i g h up. I f 

8 you're g o i n g t o do the same t h i n g , am I c o r r e c t ? 

9 MR. RUSSELL: No. I t h i n k the d i f f e r e n c e 

10 i s , w e ' l l be b a s i c a l l y d o i n g the same t h i n g . But the 

11 r a t e s w i l l not be capped and t h e y ' l l have t o r e f l e c t 

12 what we have t o pay f o r the power. And we expect what 

13 we have t o pay w i l l be h i g h e r than t h e c u r r e n t capped 

14 r a t e s . 

15 THE WITNESS: But the c u l p r i t i s t a k i n g 

16 t h e caps o f f . That what seems l i k e opens up f o r the 

17 r a i s e , the i n c r e a s e , t a k i n g t h e cap o f f . 

18 MR. RUSSELL: Going t o the c o m p e t i t i v e 

19 market and t a k i n g the cap o f f . 

20 THE WITNESS: Right:. I s t h a t b e n e f i c i a l 

21 t o both p a r t i e s , the company and the people who i s 

22 p a y i n g f o r the power? 

23 MR. RUSSELL: I t i s not b e n e f i c i a l t o the 

24 company. The company j u s t pays f o r t h e power and 

25 r e c o v e r s t h e c o s t o f t h a t payment from customers. 
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1 There's no p r o f i t : . We're j u s t a p a s s - t h r u . 

2 THE WITNESS: At a h i g h e r r a t e . That's 

3 why t h i s r a t e i n c r e a s e i s go i n g t o w i n . When t h i s r a t e 

'1 cap comes o f f , I don't know. I mean, I may have t o 

5 s e l l my home, because I don't t h i n k I'm go i n g t o be 

6 a b l e t o keep up w i t h the power r a t e s a t t h i s r a t e . Not 

7 i n a d u p l e x , not an e l e c t r i c home. 

8 And t h a t ' s i t . I mean, some o f these 

9 t h i n g s i n here, i n your own n e w s l e t t e r , a l o t o f i t i s 

10 s e l f - e x p l a n a t o r y . I can see you people coming back and 

11 a s k i n g f o r a n o t h e r n i c e - s i . zed i n c r e a s e the minute t h i s 

12 cap comes o f f . 

13 Not o n l y t h e 2.7 i n January o f 2008. And 

14 r i g h t down the bottom, l o o k i n g a t 6.8 p e r c e n t f o r 1,000 

.15 k i l o w a t t hours per month, which i s not much, r e a l l y . 

16 J u s t don't u n d e r s t a n d i t . And I d o n ' t . 

17 -- I t h i n k -- I c e r t a i n l y hope t h a t t h i s when t h i s goes 

18 t h r o u g h , t h a t t h e r e ' s a r u l i n g i n f a v o r o f t l i e 

19 consumer. 

20 And maybe i f these people got t h i s 

21 n e w s l e t t e r , t h e r e ' s a l o t of s e l f - e x p l a n a t o r y t h i n g s i n 

22 here. They know what t h e y ' r e d o i n g . But t h e r e ' s 

2 3 s e n i o r s out t h e r e t h a t don't know what s i d e i s up. 

24 Plus a l l t h e o t h e r s , a l l the o t h e r a s s e t s t h a t you have 

25 t o be p a y i n g . 
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1 I don't know. That's t h e a l t e r n a t i v e . 

2 I f you have -- and to t u r n i t over, what r e a l l y g ot me 

3 was the bu s i n e s s aspect of i t . Everybody i s on t h e i r 

i own. T h i s i s f r e e e n t e r p r i s e . 

5 I f I want t o go i n t o b u s i n e s s tomorrow, I 

6 know, w e l l , I'm go i n g t o have a power b i l l . I'm go i n g 

i t o have a PPL b i l l or whatever my u t i l i t y company i s . 

8 They sh o u l d pay i t . 

9 JUDGE COLWELL: Perhaps Mr. Gray c o u l d 

10 e x p l a i n t o you a l i t t l e b i t about b u s i n e s s r a t e s . 

11 MR. GRAY: C e r t a i n l y . I'm the 

12 r e p r e s e n t a t i v e from t h e Small Business Advocate's 

13 O f f i c e . I have t o be a l i t t l e c a r e f u l because I'm 

14 b e f o r e Judge C o l w e l l on the remand case and t h i s 

15 c u r r e n t case. 

16 But; when we went i n t o t h e case i n 2004, 

17 a l l p a r t i e s , I want t o make sure you u n d e r s t a n d t h i s , 

18 the company, the OCA, t h i s i s the r e s i d e n t i a l 

19 r e p r e s e n t a t i v e , our o f f i c e , the Department o f Defense, 

20 Walmart, who had t h e i r own r e p r e s e n t a t i o n , a l l agreed 

21 t h a t the s m a l l b u siness customers were o v e r p a y i n g t h e i r 

2 2 b i l l s . 

23 Now, t h i s i s a c e r t a i n c l a s s o f s m a l l 

2 4 b u s i n e s s . And so, i n t h a t case, t h i s c l a s s o f 

25 customers -- so, you're r u n n i n g a Wendy's. And you're 
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p a y i n g -- you're not j u s t p a y i n g what you s a i d b e f o r e . 

Pay your f a i r share. They weren't p a y i n g t h e i r f a i r 

s h are. They were o v e r p a y i n g s i g n i f i c a n t l y . 

Then the case comes i n . And the company 

a s s i g n s a b i g g e r - t h a n - a v e r a g e i n c r e a s e . So, when an 

o v e r p a y i n g bunch o f s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s got t o overpay 

even more. And t h a t ' s what was the r e s u l t o f the 2004 

case. And my o f f i c e took i t up t o the Commonwealth 

Cou r t . We s a i d , i t ' s not f a i r . 

And i t ' s j u s t e x a c t l y what you s a i d . 

Everybody s h o u l d pay t h e i r f a i r s hare. And those s m a l l 

b u s i n e s s customers were b e i n g punished, a l m o s t . And, 

so, t h a t was our d u t y . We r e p r e s e n t e d them. We took 

i t up. And we got the remand p r o c e e d i n g . 

And we're t r y i n g t o make p r o g r e s s so we 

ac h i e v e e x a c t l y your r e s u l t . Everyone pays t h e i r f a i r 

share, whether t h e y ' r e a b i g i n d u s t r i a l concern, the 

s m a l l b u s i n e s s l i k e Wendy's down the s t r e e t or you 

r e s i d e n t i a l customers. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. A r e n ' t t h e y --

a r e n ' t these s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s and b u s i n e s s e s , a r e n ' t 

t h e y metered s e r v i c e ? 

MR. GRAY: Yeah. Most of them a r e , yes. 

THE WITNESS: We d i d n ' t use t h a t power, 

they d i cl . 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
1-800-334-1063 



1 

2 

3 

A 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

1.3 

14 

15 

3 6 

17 

18 

1 9 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

162 

MR. GRAY: Yes. But the t h i n g i s , when 

you l o o k a t your b i l l and you're charged a c e r t a i n 

amount per k i l o w a t t hour, t h e company has a f o r m u l a t o 

d e t e r m i n e how much you pay as a r e s i d e n t i a l , how much 

P i t t s b u r g h P l a t e and Glass down a t Mount H o l l y S p r i n g s 

pays and how much Wendy's pays two b l o c k s down t h e 

s t r e e t . 

You have a r a t e and the b i g i n d u s t r i a l s 

have a r a t e and the s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s have a r a t e . I f 

you l o o k a t t h a t w i t h your e x p e r t w i t n e s s , you can see, 

Okay. I t ' s c a l l e d c o s t o f s e r v i c e . How much does i t 

c o s t t o serve you i n your home versus Wendy's ver s u s a 

b i g i n d u s t r i a l concern. 

And a l l t h e c o s t o f s e r v i c e a n a l y s i s , 

everybody agreed, t h a t the s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s were b a d l y 

o v e r p a y i n g . And, so, the q u e s t i o n i s , so what. Let 

the s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s overpay. 

The problem i s , t h e y ' r e g o i n g t o pass 

al o n g t h e i r c o s t s t o you. Or, i n the wor s t case 

s c e n a r i o , t h e s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s , l i k e the s m a l l 

m a n u f a c t u r i n g o u t f i t s , we have some snowplow 

m a n u f a c t u r i n g down i n our area. They're g o i n g t o 

l e a v e . They're g o i n g t o go t o Kentucky. And we don't 

want t h a t . 

We want t o keep our s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s here 
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i n P e n n s y l v a n i a . You t u r n on the TV a t n i g h t , and 

f r e q u e n t l y you say, oh, 99 p e r c e n t o f the employers i n 

Penns y l v a n i a are s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s . 

I f they l e a v e and go to a c o m p e t i t i v e 

s t a t e l i k e Kentucky or down so u t h l i k e Texas and 

A r i z o n a , l i k e I saw i n S e a t t l e when my dad was i n the 

m i l i t a r y . I was 6 years o l d , d r i . v i n g out o f S e a t t l e . 

Big s i g n . Would the l a s t person out o f S e a t t l e , p l e a s e 

t u r n out the l i g h t s ? That's g o i n g t o happen here. 

THE WITNESS: Agree w i t h you. I f you go 

the o t h e r s c e n a r i o , i f they were metered, they s h o u l d 

be p a y i n g j u s t l i k e a r e s i d e n t i a l customer. 

MR. GRAY: As l o n g as t h e y ' r e charged t h e 

c o r r e c t r a t e , and t h a t ' s what we t r i e d t o f i x i n the 

2004 case. 

THE WITNESS: I c o u l d n ' t see t h a t . You 

sho u l d pay. I f i t ' s metered s e r v i c e , you shou l d pay 

metered s e r v i c e. 

MR. GRAY: Agreed. 

THE WITNESS: C o r r e c t . I can't see now, 

because they l o s t money, everybody i s g o i n g t o make up 

the d i f f e r e n t i a l . My meter kept g o i n g , w i n t e r and 

summe r. 

MR. GRAY: I f you were p a y i n g one r a t e 

and Wendy's down the s t r e e t was pa y i n g a l o t more, as a 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
1-800-334-1063 



1 

2 

3 

A 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

1 3 

IA 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

164 

r a t e . 

THE WITNESS: You know t h a t when you go 

i n b u s i n e s s , these are parameters you .look f o r when you 

go i n t o b u s i n e s s . What you're 

MR. GRAY: That's r i g h t . 

THE WITNESS: Before you put an employee 

i n the b u i l d i n g . 

MR. GRAY: That's r i g h t . So, when you're 

a snowplow m a n u f a c t u r e r and you have a c h o i c e , I can go 

to P e n n s y l v a n i a , where r a t e s are t h r o u g h t h e r o o f . I 

can go t o Kentucky, where t h e y ' l l s u b s i d i z e us or go t o 

Texas where e v e r y t h i n g i s cheap. 

What are you g o i n g t o do? You're g o i n g 

t o go t o Texas. 

THE WITNESS: They p r o b a b l y would. 

That's t h e i r p r e r o g a t i v e . I'm sur e , when you put the 

s t r u c t u r e up, you l o o k a t the o p e r a t i n g expense, t h e 

f a c t o r y , the p l a n t , t h e r e s t a u r a n t , whatever i t maybe. 

Now t h e y ' r e t r y i n g t o take i t back on the 

back — we d i d n ' t cause t h a t . The r e s i d e n t i a l 

r a t e p a y e r s d i d not cause t h a t problem. We're go i n g t o 

have t o make i t up. 

MS. MACKIN: Excuse me. I have t o l e a v e . 

H a z l e t o n Area School D i s t r i c t i s go i n g t o g i v e us an 

i n c r e a s e t o o , and I have t o t a l k about t h a t t o n i g h t . 
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JUDGE COLWELL: T e l l them what they need 

MS. MAC KIN: I hope I g i v e them some 

JUDGE COLWELL: I have f a i t h i n you. 

Thank you ver y much. A l l r i g h t , Joseph E-a-r-y-e-s. 

MR. EARYES: 1" d e c l i n e . I heard a l o t 

t h a t I was goi n g t o speak about. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Are you sure you don't 

want t o say me too? 

MR. EARYES: No. I j u s t want t o ask Mr. 

R u s s e l l . How i s people on S o c i a l S e c u r i t y g o i n g t o pay 

these h i g h r a t e s ? They c a n ' t even get alo n g now. 

MR. RUSSELL: I would suggest t a l k i n g t o 

Mr. Beasley a f t e r the h e a r i n g . We have a l o t of 

programs f o r peopl e , customers who are h a v i n g 

d i f f i c u l t y p a y i n g t h e i r b i l l s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: N e i l C o o l i c a n . 

Whereupon, NEIL COOLICAN, h a v i n g been 

d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Please be seated. 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

THE WITNESS: My name i s N e i l C o o l i c a n , 

C - o - o - l - i - c - a - n . I'm an a s s i s t a n t c i t y c l e r k f o r the 

C i t y of Scranton and r e s i d e i n Sc r a n t o n . I have a 
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l e t t e r t h a t I ' d l i k e t o read i n t o t h e r e c o r d . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could you read i t s l o w l y ? 

THE WITNESS: On b e h a l f o f Scranton C i t y 

C o u n c i l , C o u n c i l P r e s i d e n t , Judy G a t e l l i , r e q u e s t e d 

t h a t I come here today as t h e i r r e p r e s e n t a t i v e t o 

i n f o r m you t h a t o f t h e i r o p p o s i t i o n t o any r a t e 

i n c r e a s e t h a t PPL i s p r o p o s i n g . 

Due t o t h e l a r g e p o p u l a t i o n o f e l d e r l y 

r e s i d e n t s i n our community who are on f i x e d incomes, 

Scranton C i t y Counsel f e e l s t h a t any r a t e i n c r e a s e w i l l 

cause an extreme burden on them as w e l l as on a l l 

r e s i d e n t s on the C i t y of S c r a n t o n . 

C i t y o f Scranton C o u n c i l would l i k e t o 

ask t h a t you c o n s i d e r these concerns f o r t h e r e s i d e n t s 

o f t h e C i t y o f Scranton b e f o r e making your d e c i s i o n t o 

g r a n t any i n c r e a s e s . Thank you. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Any q u e s t i o n s f o r Mr. 

Coo l i c a n ? I a.Iso note f o r t h e r e c o r d t h a t the C i t y o f 

Scranton i s r e p r e s e n t e d i n the case i t s e l f , and t h a t 

they have an a t t o r n e y who w i l l be p r e s e n t i n g e vidence 

a t the e v i d e n t i a r y h e a r i n g s i n August. Thank you, s i r . 

(Witness l e f t t h e stand.) 

JUDGE COLWELL: E l i z a b e t h Jones. 

INTERPRETER: I ' d l i k e t o d e c l i n e . I was 

j u s t here as a v i s i t o r . I d i d n ' t r e a l i z e t h a t I would 
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have t o t e s t i f y by s i g n i n g t h a t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. We would c e r t a i n l y 

encourage you t o do so, i f you have something you want 

us t o know. Do t h a t l a s t guys w i t h the l e t t e r . Can I 

swear you i n ? 

Whereupon, ELIZABETH JONES, ha v i n g been 

d u l y sworn, t h r o u g h the i n t e r p r e t e r , t e s t i f i e d as 

f o 11 o w s : 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Please be 

seated. Before we s t a r t , I need t o swear t h e 

i n t e r p r e t e r . Do you c e r t i f y t h a t you are spoken f l u e n t 

i n E n g l i s h as w e l l as s i g n language? 

INTERPRETER: Yes. 

Whereupon, KRISTEN FITZGERALD, 

INTERPRETER, ha v i n g been d u l y sworn, t o i n t e r p r e t t h e 

pr o c e e d i n g s , t h r o u g h s i g n language, t e s t i f i e d as 

f o l l o w s ? 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

THE WITNESS: My name i s E l i z a b e t h Jones, 

J-o-n-e-s. And I'm a r e s i d e n t o f Gouldsboro. I've 

l i v e d t h e r e f o r f i v e years t h i s December. And i t ' s one 

of two homes. I have a home i n F l o r i d a as w e l l . 

I r e a l l y e n j o y l i v i n g here d u r i n g the 

summer, because of how much l e s s e x p e nsive the 

e l e c t r i c i t y i s here compared t o F l o r i d a . I d i d l i v e 
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here t h r o u g h t h e w i n t e r one year and I wasn't a b l e t o , 

because o f how expensive i t was w i t h t h e propane gas 

t h a t I used t o heat my gas, which i s ve r y e x p e n s i v e , as 

w e l l as e l e c t r i c i t y . 

I d i d l o o k a t c o m p e t i t o r s , and I d i d f i n d 

one o t h e r c o m p e t i t o r t h a t had a d o l l a r d i f f e r e n c e i n 

t h e i r r a t e s . 

So, w i t h propane, you can l o o k f o r 

c o m p e t i t o r s . But as we a l l know, w i t h e l e c t r i c i t y , 

t h e r e ' s o n l y one c h o i c e and, so, we have t o buy from 

PPL and go w i t h whatever r a t e t h e y g i v e us. 

So, i t ' s v e r y hard f o r people t o be a b l e 

t o a f f o r d i t i f the y c a n ' t they don't have any 

c o m p e t i t o r s and are f o r c e d t o tak e t h e r a t e changes as 

PPL d e c i d e s . 

And we a l l know how t h a t f e e l s w i t h gas 

and how, when gas goes up, we f e e l s t u c k h a v i n g t o pay 

those p r i c e s because t h a t ' s what's i n the area and 

t h a t ' s what we do w i t h PPL as w e l l . 

I know -- I do u n d e r s t a n d t h a t p r i c e s go 

up no m a t t e r where you l i v e . And t h e o n l y hope t h a t we 

have i s when o t h e r companies get i n t o the race and l o o k 

f o r o t h e r o p t i o n s l i k e I c o u l d f o r propane. 

And as you know, i n P e n n s y l v a n i a , we know 

p r o p e r t y taxes up h i g h and e v e r y t h i n g . I t ' s what does 
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a person do? I t h i n k PPL has t o c o n s i d e r how to h e l p 

us and r e s i d e n c e o f Pe n n s y l v a n i a l i v e c o m f o r t a b l y . 

That's a l l I got t o say. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you v e r y much. 

(Witness l e f t t h e s t a n d . } . 

JUDGE COLWELL: B e t t y Lou F i n d l e r . 

INTERPRETER: No, I'm not c o m f o r t a b l e 

w i t h t e s t i f y i n g . Thank you. 

JUDGE COLWELL: A l l r i g h t . W e l l , i f you 

change your mind. 

INTERPRETER: Maybe a f t e r w a r d s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I ' l l ask a g a i n l a t e r . 

E l l e n Exner. 

Whereupon, ELLEN EXNER, h a v i n g been d u l y 

sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Please be 

sea t e d . Would you s t a t e your name and s p e l l i t f o r t h e 

re c o r d ? 

INTERPRETER: Sure. E l l e n Exner, 

E-x-n-e-r. I'm a r e s i d e n t o f C l a r k s Summit. I own a 

house i n C l a r k s Summit. And I work p a r t - t i m e and I 

don't have a b i g income. 

My husband, you know, works as w e l l . We 

have been okay w i t h p a y i n g t h e b i l l s . But w i t h the 
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p r i c e the r a t e s from PPL g o i n g up so q u i c k l y , we 

r e a l i z e t h a t we're g o i n g t o have a r e a l l y hard t i m e 

p a y i n g the b i l l s once the r a t e i n c r e a s e goes t h r o u g h , 

because o f how b i g t h e r a t e i n c r e a s e i s and how q u i c k l y 

i t i s g o i n g t o come, I t h i n k the b i l l i s g o i n g t o come 

f o r our budget t o a c t u a l l y a f f o r d i t . 

I t seems l i k e once t h e i n c r e a s e goes 

t h r o u g h and a n o t h e r i n c r e a s e i s r i g h t on i t s t a i l . 

When I r e c e i v e d t h e l e t t e r from PPL, my E n g l i s h i s not 

the b e s t , so I d i d t r y t o make sure I u n d e r s t o o d what 

the l e t t e r was s a y i n g . But I d i d get the idea t h a t the 

r a t e s were g o i n g up. 

And I was w o r r i e d about how we would 

a f f o r d t o pay those, t o pay w i t h the new r a t e . And, 

you know, people don't have j u s t e l e c t r i c b i l l s t o pay. 

They a l s o t o feed t h e i r f a m i l y and c l o t h e t h e i r f a m i l y . 

And I am on S o c i a l S e c u r i t y m y s e l f . And 

so, I don't have a v e r y h i g h .income. L i k e I s a i d , w i t h 

my husband, even w i t h the two o f us, we're going t o 

have a hard t i m e p a y i n g the b i l l w i t h t h e r a t e 

i n c r e a s e . That's what I would l i k e t o say. 

JUDGE COLWELL: I need t o ask where are 

you employed, ma'am? 

INTERPRETER: N o r t h e a s t P e n n s y l v a n i a 

Center f o r Independent L i v i n g . J u s t a p a r t - t i m e j o b . 
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JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. 

(Witness l e f t the sta n d . ) 

JUDGE COLWELL: Rosemary G a l l a g h e r . 

Rosemary G a l l a g h e r . 

MS. GALLAGHER: Would you mind i f I 

s t o o d , because o f a s l i g h t b r e a t h i n g problem? 

JUDGE COLWELL: Wherever you are 

c o m f o r t a b l e , t h a t ' s f i n e w i t h me. 

Whereupon, ROSEMARY GALLAGHER, ha v i n g 

been d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY. 

JUDGE COLWELL: S t a t e your name and s p e l l 

i t f o r the r e c o r d . 

THE WITNESS: Rosemary, R-o-s-e-m-a-r-y , 

G a l l a g h e r , G-a-1-1-a-g-h-e-r. Do you want my address 

a l s o ? 1718 Capouse, C-a-p-o-u-s-e, Avenue, S c r a n t o n , 

P e n n s y l v a n i a 18509. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Are you employed, ma'am? 

THE WITNESS: No. I wish I were. I wish 

I g ot p a i d f o r a l l the v o l u n t e e r a c t i v i t y I do. But I 

get such p l e a s u r e out o f i t . I used t o be a PR and 

development person. 

By t h e way, I'm p a r t l y r e s p o n s i b l e f o r 

t h i s m e e t i ng, because I'm i n the l o o p t h e r e w i t h and 

when I got the l e t t e r s t a t i n g t h a t PPL wanted t o 
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i n c r e a s e t h e i r r a t e s , t h e y s a i d , would you l i k e a 

h e a r i n g ? So, I c a l l e d i m m e d i a t e l y and I s a i d , yes. 

Please do come. 

And I d i d promote i t t h r o u g h W.I.L.K. 

and so on. So, I'm happy t h a t I had t h a t k i n d o f p u l l , 

a t l e a s t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I'm happy t o o . We have 

q u i t e a good t u r n - o u t . Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: I t h i n k t h a t I'm, i n p a r t , 

r e s p o n s i b l e f o r t h i s . You know, I have heard t h a t 

P e n n s y l v a n i a has the h i g h e s t e l e c t r i c r a t e s .in t h e 

c o u n t r y . 

And whether or not t h a t i s the t r u t h , i t 

must be t h a t we're c l o s e , so t h a t I'm wonder j. ng why 

t h a t i s , i f t h a t i s c o r r e c t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I don't have those 

f i g u r e s i n f r o n t o f me. I don't t h i n k i t i s c o r r e c t . 

I don't t h i n k we are the h i g h e s t . 

THE WITNESS: I've heard t h a t t h r o u g h 

some medium. I'm s o r r y I don't know which one. I d i d 

hear i t . And i f we a r e n ' t a t the t o p , I'm j u s t 

wondering why we're so c l o s e t o t h a t . 

I'm s o r t o f annoyed w i t h the PUC because 

I know t h e y ' r e supposed t o advocate f o r us. And I have 

been r e s p o n s i b l e f o r a number o f these h e a r i n g s and 
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a t t e n d e d many more. And I don't know t h a t t h a t ' s t h e 

case. 

I mean, j u s t doesn't seem t h a t t h e y ever 

say no. I r w i n s a i d today on W.I.L.K, l i k e , 10 or 15 

years ago, the y d i d say no. But most of the t i m e they 

do say yes. 

And somebody has t o speak f o r us. We 

ca n ' t o b v i o u s l y get out on the s t r e e t c o r n e r s or go 

i n t o c o u r t s and so on. So, I f e e l a l i t t l e l e t d o w n by 

the Commission. I have t o say t h a t t h e Consumer 

Advocacy Program seems t o do t h e i r j o b , seem t o be 

push.ing f o r us. And I'm v e r y happy about t h a t . 

To the i s s u e a t - h a n d , however, I do want 

t o say t h a t years ago, we used t o get a b i l l t h a t s a i d , 

yes, you used so many w a t t s o f energy. T h e r e f o r e , you 

know, your b i l l i s t h i s . You have to pay t h i s . 

O b v i o u s l y , the PPL was f o r c e d t o break 

down t h e i r c o s t s . But i t seems t h a t t h e y ' r e g e t t i n g 

s o r t o f away w i t h t i l i n g s by s a y i n g , okay, i n c r e a s e the 

whole c o s t , i n c r e a s e i t one a t a t i m e , d i s t r i b u t i o n and 

so on and so f o r t h . 

And they a l s o l e t us pay t h e i r t a x e s , 

which i s p r e t t y good. We can't do a n y t h i n g . We are a t 

the bottom o f the l i n e . And, y e t , i t i s our money t h a t 

a l l o w s everybody e l s e t o do what they want t o do and 
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what: they have t o do. 

And, so, t h a t ' s a t e r r i b l e d i s p a r i t y as 

f a r as I'm concerned. The2.4 doesn't seem t o be a l o t . 

But, a c c o r d i n g t o the Times T r i b u n e , I see we have a 

r e p o r t e r here, so I want you to know t h a t I read your 

paper, l i k e everybody e l s e . 

They're s t a r t i n g 2.8 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e 

August 1 s t . I don't know when the y got t h a t okay. But 

a l l r i g h t . So, they got t h a t i n c r e a s e . Now t h e y ' r e 

i n t e r e s t e d i n g e t t i n g the 2.7. 

But t h e y ' r e on d i f f e r e n t s e r v i c e s . But 

the b o t t o m l i n e i s , we're p a y i n g f o r i t . We're t a l k i n g 

- - I c e r t a i n l y , o b v i o u s l y , I am a s e n i o r c i t i z e n . At 

76, I can a t t e s t t o t h a t . 

But t h e r e are many o t h e r people a l s o , a t 

l e a s t i n t h i s area, who are on v a r i a b l e income. I'm 

goi n g get my S o c i a l S e c u r i t y every month. But we have 

many, many people and t h e y ' r e young people , and the y 

are s u s t a i n i n g f a m i l i e s as w e l l . And they have t o 

p i e c e t o g e t h e r s e v e r a l j o b s t o come up w i t h a 

reas o n a b l e wage. 

That a l s o means they don't get any 

b e n e f i t s or m i n i m a l b e n e f i t s . They have t o pay the 

same t h i n g . So, what i s the r e s u l t ? The r e s u l t i s 

t h a t you have o n l y so much money coming i n . And w i t h 
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the e x c e p t i o n o f the p r o f e s s i o n a l communities, I don't 

know anybody t h a t has a r e a l ] . y e x p a n sive s a l a r y . 

You need c e r t a i n t h i n g s . E l e c t r i c i t y i s 

a b s o l u t e l y b a s i c t o our l i f e . A c o u p l e days ago, and 

Rich can a t t e s t t o t h a t , i f we have a l l managers l i k e 

R i c h , t h e company i n good shape. He i s a b s o l u t e l y , 

. i n c r e d i b l y e f f i c i e n t . 

And, you know, t h e r e we a r e . 

F o r t u n a t e l y , my husband had j u s t f i x e d up our 

f l a s h l i g h t s so we c o u l d have l i g h t . That's a l l we 

c o u l d have. 

And i t r e a l l y b r o u g h t home the f a c t t h a t 

e l e c t r i c i t y i s b a s i c t o l i f e , t h a t and water more than 

a n y t h i n g e l s e . And I know somebody t o l d me when her 

mother was on oxygen and were v e r y w o r r i e d about t h a t 

p e r i o d o f tim e t h a t she c o u l d n ' t use the oxygen. 

So, we're t a l k i n g about convenience. But 

we're t a l k i n g about b a s i c n e c e s s i t y . We're t a l k i n g 

about l i f e and d e a t h . And t h a t i s t o enable t h i s 

company t o i n c r e a s e t h e i r p r o f i t s . 

A company has t o make money, o t h e r w i s e , 

i t ' s g o i n g t o go out o f b u s i n e s s . We have t o be a b l e t o 

pay our b i l l s . O t h e r w i s e , we can't l i v e . I t ' s t h a t 

s i m p l e . And a l l t h i s has t o be taken i n t o 

c o n s i d e r a t i o n . 
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I have been r e t i r e d now f o r t e n y e a r s . 

And I took a s i g n i f i c a n t drop i n my income. But I 

d i d n ' t want t o lower my s t a n d a r d o f l i v i n g . So, 

t h e r e f o r e , I had t o change my a t t i t u d e . 

And I t h i n k a t t i t u d e i s a b s o l u t e l y b a s i c . 

You j u s t say, we need more money, so w e ' l l r a i s e r a t e s . 

Maybe t h a t i s n ' t t h e way t o do i t a l l t o g e t h e r . For 

i n s t a n c e , I shop d i f f e r e n t l y . 

I've had t o decrease some o f my l u x u r i e s , 

s h a l l we say, a l t h o u g h h a v i n g a car today i s n ' t h a v i n g 

a l u x u r y . I was i n an a c c i d e n t and my car was t o t a l e d . 

And, so, my husband s a i d , you b e t t e r get 

an o t h e r c a r . You're so a c t i v e . We have t o do 

something. I s a i d , no, I j u s t won't. 

I j u s t w i l l not have t h a t expense. so, 

we have one c a r . I t ' s a Jeep. So i t g e t s us eve r y 

p l a c e , no m a t t e r what the weather. And we j u s t have t o 

c o o r d i n a t e our c a l e n d a r . And we've been s u c c e s s f u l i n 

doi n g t h a t . 

I t ' s a l i t t l e b i t o f an i n c o n v e n i e n c e . I 

may have t o s t a r t out e a r l i e r . He has an appointment 

a t such and such. But i t doesn't make any d i f f e r e n c e . 

We get where we want t o go. I've had to change my 

shopping h a b i t s . I go t o d i s c o u n t p l a c e s more than I 

d i d b e f o r e . 
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Sometimes I j u s t say, I r e a l l y don't need 

t h a t . So, I do w i t h o u t . Now, I r e a l i z e t h a t PPL, w i t h 

a l l the unions they have t o d e a l w i t h and i t ' s a v e r y 

complex u t i l i t y , I r e a l i z e t h a t . And I a p p r e c i a t e 

t h a t . 

But somewhere al o n g the l i n e , somebody 

has got t o be a b l e t o say, we r e a l l y don't need t h a t . 

L i k e , I always worked f o r n o n p r o f i t a g e n c i e s . And we 

have never had enough money, even though I worked hard 

to b r i n g as much money i n as I c o u l d . 

But, we wou1d be t o l d , you have t o 

decrease your budget and your department by 10 p e r c e n t . 

And i f you don't do i t , I w i l l do i t . 

W e l l , c e r t a i n l y , I had my department. I 

d i d n ' t want somebody e l s e r u n n i n g my department. So, 

i f I had t o decrease my expenses by t e n p e r c e n t , I d i d 

decrease i t because I knew what was e s s e n t i a l or what 

was i f f y . 

Maybe t h e i r p u r c h a s i n g c o u l d be changed. 

Maybe t h e i r s u p p l i e r s c o u l d be changed. Maybe they can 

t h i n k o f a new way o f d o i n g t h i n g s . I t h i n k PPL i s 

v e r y c r e a t i v e . They have t o be, o t h e r w i s e , t h e y 

wouldn't be d o i n g a l l t h e y ' r e d o i n g . 

So, c e r t a i n l y , somebody t h e r e has got t o 

be a b l e t o say, you know, maybe we have c u t back on 
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t h i s . Or maybe we can c o o r d i n a t e our spending w i t h 

a n o t h e r company or maybe a couple o f f i c e s can work 

t o g e t h e r and do something. 

Do you know what I'm saying? I'm not 

s u g g e s t i n g a n y t h i n g d r a m a t i c , d r a m a t i c change. But i f 

we have these l i t t l e changes, these l i t t l e , you know, 

s a v i n g s , these s m a l l e r s a v i n g s , i t adds up. 

But we j u s t cannot c o n t i n u e t h i s 

i n c r e a s e . And t h e n , the l a s t sentence i s t h a t they --

when they removed the r a t e caps, the g e n e r a t i o n r a t e s 

are a n t i c i p a t e d t o go up 30 p e r c e n t or more by some 

e s t i m a t e s . 

Now, t h a t ' s enough t o blow your mind. As 

Mr. Needham s a i d , I ' l l have t o s e l l my house. He i s 

go i n g t o have t o s e l l h i s house. So are o t h e r p e o p l e . 

They're g o i n g t o have t o move. I f t h e y heat by 

e l e c t r i c i t y , which i s t h e most expensive k i n d o f hea t . 

Look a t a l l the d i s r u p t i o n i n the l i v e s 

of people because o f t h a t . I don't t h i n k t h a t the 

a d m i n i s t r a t i o n of PPL i s t h i n k i n g o f t h a t . I mean, 

t h e y ' r e o b l i g e d t o t h i n k o f the w e l f a r e o f t h e i r own 

company. 

But I wonder i f they t h i n k o f the 

r a m i f i c a t i o n s o f i t , t h e way i t impacts t h e r a t e p a y e r s 

whose money, once a g a i n , i s p a y i n g f o r a l l they want t o 
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do. 

I don't t h i n k I don't t h i n k t h e y t h i n k 

o f t h a t . That s o r t o f escapes them. And I t h i n k t h e y 

have t o be aware t h a t people's l i v e s are b e i n g 

a f fee t e d . 

I f Mr. Needham had c h i l d r e n and he s o l d 

h i s house, th e y would have t o be tak e n i n t o a n o t h e r 

s c h o o l d i s t r i c t , a n o t h e r n e i g h b o r h o o d , o t h e r f r i e n d s 

and t h i s s o r t o f t h i n g . 

That impacts young pe o p l e . So, I j u s t 

wanted t o o f f e r t h a t , i n hopes t h a t someone w i l l t a k e 

t h a t i n t o c o n s i d e r a t i o n and say maybe we can l o o k a t 

t h i s d i f f e r e n t l y . And t h a t r e a l l y i s a l l I have t o 

say. 

JUDGE COLWELL: W e l l , I can't t e l l you 

what happens a t the company b e f o r e t h e y f i l e t h e i r 

r e q u e s t f o r a r a t e i n c r e a s e , but I can t e l l you what 

happens a f t e r w a r d s . 

When they come i n t o the PUC, t h e y b r i n g 

us a box t h i s b i g , t h a t i s f i l l e d w i t h t e s t i m o n y and 

e x h i b i t s t h a t s u p p o r t t h e i r r e q u e s t t h a t t h e y ' r e a s k i n g 

f o r . 

And i t ' s f i l l e d w i t h a l l o f these c h a r t s 

and a l l o f t h i s f i n a n c i a l i n f o r m a t i o n i n l i t t l e f i n e 

p r i n t . And i t i m m e d i a t e l y goes t o the o f f i c e s o f these 
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t h r e e people s i t t i n g over here. 

They have t e c h n i c a l people t o l o o k over 

them w e l l m a g n i f y i n g g l a s s e s and they go over 

e v e r y t h i n g . And the y have t o -- the numbers have t o 

add up, the r e q u e s t has t o be j u s t i f i e d . 

And then the people who are the 

w i t n e s s e s t h a t are put on from t h e p u b l i c advocate 

o f f i c e s w i l l o f f e r o t h e r a p p o i n t m e n t s of view. And 

t h a t ' s what w i l l happen i n August, when they come t o 

the e v i d e n t i a r y h e a r i n g s . 

Then t h e y ' l l f i g h t about whether or not 

the e v idence t h a t PPL has s u b m i t t e d s u p p o r t s t h e amount 

of the r a t e i n c r e a s e . And i f i t doesn't, then the 

Commission w i l l g r a n t none or l e s s than what they've 

a s ked f o r . 

THE WITNESS: I'm sure t h a t whatever the 

re q u e s t i s i s w e l l - s u b s t a n t i a t e d as f a r as t h e y ' r e 

concerned. But, f o r i n s t a n c e , i n our own c i t y . Mayor 

Dougherty, took a fi.ve p e r c e n t decrease i n s a l a r y and 

r e q u i r e d a l l h i s people t o do the same t h i n g . 

So, I'm sure what t h e y ' r e o f f e r i n g i s 

f a c t u a l . But I don't t h i n k t h a t t h e y ' r e b e i n g t o t a l l y 

c r e a t i v e . And I'm not s a y i n g t h a t t h e y ' r e j u s t , you 

know, making up f i g u r e s . I j u s t w o u ldn't say t h a t and 

I don't b e l i e v e i t . 
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But: I'm j u s t : s a y i n g t;hat the a c t i o n 

b e h i n d these f i g u r e s can be changed. Maybe t h e y don't 

have t o buy from t h i s p a r t i c u l a r company. L i k e I s a i d 

t o our s c h o o l board, go on e-commerce and f i n d out what 

i t c o s t s t o p r o v i d e paper s u p p l i e s f o r t h i s d i s t r i c t , 

which must be an enormous c o s t . 

I d i d n ' t say, don't buy paper. I s a i d , 

use a n o t h e r means o f p u r c h a s i n g these t h i n g s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Another f u n c t i o n o f the 

Commission, t h a t i s n ' t as w i d e l y a d v e r t i s e d , i s t h a t we 

have an e n t i r e Bureau of A u d i t s t h a t a c t u a l l y go t o t h e 

u t i l i t i e s and they do management a u d i t s . And they l o o k 

at how the money i s spent and make recommendations on 

how t o c u t back and save mo ney. And t h a t happens a l l 

the t i m e t o o . 

THE WITNESS: I'm g l a d t o hear t h a t . I 

r e a l l y am. I ca n ' t go t o the f e d e r a l government and 

say, I c a n ' t l i v e w i t h i n the bounds o f t h i s S o c i a l 

S e c u r i t y . I can't do t h a t . 

And I cannot pass any c o s t on t o anybody 

e l s e . The u t i l i t i e s can. Businesses can. We, whose 

money we use t o run these u t i l i t i e s , c a n ' t . So, you 

know, the buck s t o p s here. And we are a t the bottom, 

l i k e an i n v e r t e d pyramid. A l l the people up here and 

so on. There we are , c a r r y i n g t h e whole l o a d . 
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And somebody has t o speak f o r us. Somebody has t o do 

something. I don't know. 

JUDGE COLWELL: I'm s o r r y t h a t you're 

d i s a p p o i n t e d i n the Commi s s i o n . What t he Commission's 

j o b i s , as you know, i s t o take the r a t e p a y e r s ' 

i n t e r e s t and the u t i l i t y ' s i n t e r e s t and t r y t o balance 

t hem. 

Need a h e a l t h y u t i l i t y or t h e y ' r e not 

goin g t o be a b l e t o o f f e r t h e s e r v i c e t h a t the 

r a t e p a y e r s deserve. You Have t o make sure t h e y ' r e 

making enough money, and make sure t h e y ' r e h e a l t h y 

enough t o be i n t e r e s t i n g t o i n v e s t o r s . 

Can't l e t them take advantage o f the 

r a t e p a y e r . I t ' s a v e r y d e l i c a t e b a l a n c e . That's why 

we have a l l these b i g cases where a l l t h e e x p e r t s are 

thrown i n t o the mix t o t r y t o f i n d o ut what i s c l o s e s t 

t o t h e t r u t h . 

Even though the Commission doesn't o f t e n 

t u r n down a r a t e i n c r e a s e , t h e y almost always c u t i t 

down u s u a l l y s u b s t a n t i a l l y . 

THE WITNESS: I'm an i n v e s t o r i n PPL. 

O b v i o u s l y , I'm not o n l y am I user, I b e l i e v e i n the 

company. But I have t o be r e s p o n s i b l e f o r my own 

we1 f a r e f i r s t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: A b s o l u t e l y . 
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THE WITNESS: I hope I've been h e l p f u l . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Very i n t e r e s t i n g h e a r i n g 

you t a l k . Thank you. 

(Witness l e f t t h e stand . } 

JUDGE COLWELL: Joseph B e r k o w i t z . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Having a l i t t l e t r o u b l e 

r e a d i n g t o d a y . 

MR. BURKHARDT: Have t o read a l o t o f 

names. 

JUDGE COLWELL: That's a l l r i g h t . 

Whereupon, JOSEPH BERKOWITZ, h a v i n g been 

d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s . 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Please be se a t e d . W i l l 

you s t a t e your name and s p e l l i t f o r the r e c o r d ? 

THE WITNESS: Joseph B e r k o w i t z . I l i v e 

on R u s s e l l Lane i n T a f t o n . B - e - r - k - o - w - i - t - z . That's 

i n Pike County. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Are you employed, s i r . 

THE WITNESS: No, I'm r e t i r e d . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Where are you r e t i r e d 

f rom. 

THE WITNESS: I was i n the p r i n t i n g 

b u s i n e s s f o r a l o t o f y e a r s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Go ahead and 
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t e l l us what you want us t o hear. 

THE WITNESS: I d i d a l o t o f r e s e a r c h . 

But a l o t o f i t i s t h e i r own r e s e a r c h . I d i d r e s e a r c h 

on PPL, I guess the h o l d i n g company, and found out j u s t 

t h i n g s p e r t a i n i n g t o PPL. But n o t w i t h s t a n d i n g , PPL 

E l e c t r i c i t y has been making a p r o f i t a l l these y e a r s . 

And I have been on S o c i a l S e c u r i t y f o r 

th e p a s t t e n , e l e v e n y e a r s . And our i n c r e a s e s have 

gone up maybe 3, 4 p e r c e n t a year. 

But a l o n g w i t h t h a t , our Medicare 

i n c r e a s e s t a k e away t h a t i n c r e a s e . So, b a s i c a l l y , 

t h e r e ' s no i n c r e a s e o f income coming t o my house. But 

we do have many added expenses, c o n s t a n t l y ; f u e l , f o o d . 

Because o f f u e l , e v e r y t h i n g e l s e goes up, i n c l u d i n g the 

e l e c t r i c and t a x e s . 

And i t g e t s t o t h e p o i n t where you c a n ' t 

-- you can't s u r v i v e w i t h these i n c r e a s e s . Can't c u t 

back, w i t h o u t c u t t i n g back on f o o d . 

Can't c u t back on e l e c t r i c i t y because you 

need the heat, you know, need the heat i n the w i n t e r . 

We s l e e p i n a room t h a t ' s t u r n e d t he heat down t o 60 

degrees ev e r y n i g h t and put e x t r a b l a n k e t s on. We got 

the house b u t t o n e d up so t h e r e ' s no waste o f energy 

go i n g o u t . And t h e r e i s no way t o r e a l l y c u t back. 

We have s u p p l e m e n t a l heat t o o . I use 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
1-800-334-1063 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

1 3 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

185 

propane t o heat t h e basement and I s w i t c h back and 

f o r t h between whatever i s l e s s e x p e n s i v e . I f propane 

goes a l l t he way up, I c u t t h a t o f f and use e l e c t r i c i n 

the basement. That he l p s t o heat t h e house t o o . 

But I a l s o have to run the 

a i r - c o n d i t i o n e r s from the b e g i n n i n g o f s p r i n g i n our 

house, f o r we have a l l e r g i e s . And we c a n ' t d e a l w i t h 

the p o l l e n and e v e r y t h i n g . So, I have t h i s problem. 

And I'm sure t h e r e i s a l o t of s e n i o r c i t i z e n s t h a t 

have problems, even worse than mine. 

Got asthma or t h e y ' r e s e n s i t i v e t o the 

c o l d , which I am a l i t t l e b i t . But, you know, I can 

put a j a c k e t on when I'm w o r k i n g d o w n s t a i r s on the 

computer or something. But I j u s t don't u n d e r s t a n d why 

PPL has t o have t h i s i n c r e a s e . 

They say i t ' s f o r f u e l c o s t s . Fuel c o s t s 

are p a r t o f do i n g b u s i n e s s , c o s t o f d o i n g b u s i n e s s . We 

a l l have f u e l i n c r e a s e s . You know, o f cours e , go t o 

where we have t o go. 

The people b e f o r e us t a l k e d about 

p o s s i b l y PPL be i n g a b l e t o c u t t h e i r c o s t s down. I'm 

sure they can. One way i s p r o b a b l y w i t h t h e e x e c u t i v e 

s a l a r i e s and bonuses and s t o c k o p t i o n s t h a t t h e y have, 

which, you know, some of the e x e c u t i v e s are b r i n g i n g i n 

4, 6, 5 6 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s i n e a r n i n g s . 
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I'm a s k i n g , i s t h i s i n c r e a s e j u s t t o make 

i t l o o k good on paper f o r the s t o c k h o l d e r s , so t h a t the 

s t o c k p r i c e s go up and the s t o c k and the peop1e who own 

the s t o c k make more money, and the people t h a t are the 

e x e c u t i v e s make more money when they s e l l t h e i r s t o c k ? 

I don't know. A q u e s t i o n Mr. R u s s e l l 

may be a b l e t o answer. I have found out t h e y d i d get 

an i n c r e a s e , okay, on p a r t i a l , okay, on t h i s new power 

l i n e t h a t they were g o i n g t o r u n , which i s supposed t o 

save them, I t h i n k , l i k e 450 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s i n c o s t s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: You know, Mr. B e r k o w i t z , 

t h a t w i l l be an o t h e r case. They haven't f i l e d i t y e t . 

They w i l l f i l e i t . And t h e r e w i l l p r o b a b l y be 

numerous 

THE WITNESS: I n the f u t u r e , t h e y can 

maybe h o l d on the i n c r e a s e , u n t i l t h e y can get the 

d i f f e r e n t i a l , because t h e y ' r e s t i l l making money. 

They're not l o s i n g money on t h e i r power g e n e r a t i o n . 

And I know e s p e c i a l l y t h e y ' r e not l o s i n g 

money on power g e n e r a t i o n i n our area where th e y have 

the c o s t o f p r o d u c i n g e l e c t r i c i t y i s m i n i m a l . I t ' s run 

by Lake Wallenpaupack wat e r . I t ' s a h y d r o e l e c t r i c 

p l a n t . And t h a t i s not a f f e c t e d by f u e l c o s t s . 

T h e i r power g e n e r a t i o n p l a n t down i n 

Berwick and they have a cou p l e o t h e r n u c l e a r p l a n t s . 
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They don't have an i n c r e a s e i n f u e l c o s t s due t o o i l . 

They're not b u r n i n g o i l . 

M o s t l y , t h e u t i l i t i e s can go, t u r n around 

and go back t o c o a l . I know the y have t o i n c r e a s e the 

c o s t s . Of course , they have t o keep t h e p o l l u t i o n down 

from c o a l . But these are o p t i o n s . And I j u s t am 

a g a i n s t t h i s . 

I don't know how I'm g o i n g t o pay f o r i t , 

and I don't know how o t h e r people are g o i n g t o pay f o r 

i t , e s p e c i a l . l y a f t e r the i n c r e a s e comes from the 

d e r e g u l a t i o n or r e g u l a t i o n , whatever t h e nonsense i s . 

And t h a t ' s b a s i c l i k e I s a i d . 

JUDGE COLWELL: A l l r i g h t . W e l l , thank 

you f o r coming i n and e x p r e s s i n g your o p i n i o n . 

( w i t n e s s l e f t t h e sta n d . ) 

JUDGE COLWELL: S a l l y M e l l e r . 

MS. MELLER: S a l l y M e l l e r . They a l l 

covered what I was goi n g say. Okay. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. Thank you, ma'am. 

And Bob M i l l e r . 

MR. MILLER: Same t h i n g . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Same t h i n g . Lawrence 

Jecksner, J u n i o r . Did I say t h a t wrong? 

MR. JECKSNER: Lawrence Jecksner. No. 

JUDGE COLWELL: You don't want t o speak? 
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MR. JECKSNER: No. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Thomas, we're down t o 

you 

Whereupon, MICHAEL P. THOMAS, h a v i n g been 

d u l y sworn, testa, f i e d as f o l l o w s . 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Make y o u r s e l f 

c o m f o r t a b l e . Could you s t a t e your name and s p e l l i t 

f o r the r e c o r d ? 

THE WITNESS: M i c h a e l P. Thomas, 

T-h-o-m-a-s. 

JUDGE COLWELL: And I know t h a t you are 

employed. You're employed by a l e g i s l a t o r . 

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE COLWELL: T e l l us who t h a t i s . 

THE WITNESS: Employed by t h e Pe n n s y l v a n i a 

House o f R e p r e s e n t a t i v e s . I'm here today on b e h a l f o f 

r e p r e s e n t a t i v e Ken Smith, 112th L e g i s l a t i v e D i s t r i c t , 

Lackawanna County. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Do you have 

something t h a t you want t o read? 

THE WITNESS: I have notes from which 

I ' l l r e ad. Thank you, your Honor. As I s a i d b e f o r e , 

I'm here on b e h a l f the r e p r e s e n t a t i v e Ken Smith. F i r s t 
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1 of a l l , we are g r a t e f u J . f o r t h e PUC f o r ha v i n g t h e 

2 p u b l i c h e a r i n g s and p r o v i d i n g t h e o p p o r t u n i t y f o r the 

3 p u b l i c t o s t a t e t h e i r case and i n f o r m t h e PUC, as w e l l 

i as the p a r t i e s , o f our t h o u g h t s , our f e e l i n g s , and our 

5 arguments r e g a r d i n g the proposed r a t e i n c r e a s e . 

6 R e p r e s e n t a t i v e Smith wishes he c o u l d be 

7 here h i m s e l f . He's i n H a r r i s b u r g today, where the 

8 House i s i n s e s s i o n and d e b a t i n g i s s u e s , such as the 

9 s t a t e budget, t r a n s p o r t a t i o n and energy independence. 

10 he's not the o n l y person from the 112th 

11 D i s t r i c t who wishes they c o u l d be here b u t cannot. 

12 They're the people who are w o r k i n g i n the h o s p i t a l s , 

13 w o r k i n g i n our l i b r a r i e s , w o r k i n g i n our j o b s i t e s , and 

l i b a r b e r shops. They're the people who have c a l l e d 

.15 R e p r e s e n t a t i v e Smith's o f f i c e , e -mailed him or stopped 

16 i n t o h i s o f f i c e s and s a i d , we're work.ing as hard as we 

17 can t o m a i n t a i n our independence t o pay f o r our food 

18 and s h e l t e r and t o pay f o r s u p p o r t i n g our c h i l d r e n and 

19 make sure t h a t we are as independent as we can be and 

20 don't need t o t u r n t o o t h e r s t o h e l p s u p p o r t us. 

21 They're the people who have s a i d , we 

22 u n d e r s t a n d i f PPL needs to r a i s e r a t e s , because o f 

23 t h e i r c o s t s , whether i t ' s i n f r a s t r u c t u r e you're or 

21 r e s e a r c h or t h e i r programs w o r k i n g w i t h t h e PUC t o 

25 educate the p u b l i c on m a t t e r s such as energy 
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c o n s e r v a t i o n and i n t e l l i g e n t usage, but we're tapped 

o u t . 

We're pa y i n g as much as we can a f f o r d . 

We're p a y i n g our b i l l s , t r y i n g put some a s i d e , some 

money a s i d e f o r o u r s e l v e s , f o r our enjoyment, f o r our 

e d u c a t i o n o f our c h i l d r e n . 

And we want to make a b s o l u t e l y sure t h a t 

a l l o f ste p s are taken b e f o r e these r a t e i n c r e a s e s are 

made f i n a l , t h a t the PUC i s a b s o l u t e l y c e r t a i n t h a t 

t h e y are the a p p r o p r i a t e i n c r e a s e s and t h e y ' r e 

a b s o l u t e ! y necessary. 

As a g e n e r a l r u l e , we ask t h e PUC t h a t --

I'm s o r r y , PPL work w i t h t h e PUC O f f i c e o f A u d i t s , 

which was mentioned b e f o r e , t h o r o u g h l y and c o m p l e t e l y 

t o e v a l u a t e the revenue streams coming i n , as w e l l as 

the e x p e n d i t u r e s , such as s p e c i a l programs, economic 

development and o t h e r areas where PPL spends t h e i r 

money, t o ensure t h a t the i n c r e a s e s are necessary. 

And those t h a t are passed on t o t h e 

r e s i d e n t i a l customers, e s p e c i a l l y , are a b s o l u t e l y 

needed, b e f o r e the l a d i e s and gentlemen across the 

s e r v i c e area f i n d t h a t b i g g e r b i l l i n t h e i r m a i l b o x . 

They're t he pe o p l e , a l o n g w i t h the government 

customers, t h e y ' r e the people a l o n g w i t h the bu s i n e s s 

and c o r p o r a t e customers who are pa y i n g t h e b i l l , a re 
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keeping PPL i n b u s i n e s s , e s s e n t i a l l y . 

As was mentioned b e f o r e by the p r e v i o u s 

w i t n e s s e s , e l e c t r i c d e r e g u l a t i o n i s f a s t a p p r o a c h i n g . 

And, a t t h a t t i m e , when the market i s d e r e g u l a t e d , t h e 

market f o r c e s , i n a d d i t i o n t o the PUC and i n a d d i t i o n 

t o the o t h e r agencies t h a t p l a y i n Pe n n s y l v a n i a rd.ght 

now, w i l l d e t e r m i n e what we pay f o r our e l e c t r i c i t y . 

And t h a t w i l l most l i k e l y p r e s e n t a g r e a t c h a l l e n g e . 

And we hope, by w o r k i n g t o g e t h e r , we hope 

by government, i n d u s t r y , and the r a t e p a y e r s w o r k i n g 

t o g e t h e r , we can ensure t h a t t h e busine s s e s and 

i n d u s t r y t h r i v e . But a l s o t h e r a t e p a y e r s and t h e 

c i t i z e n s and c o n s t i t u e n t s are a b l e t o succeed and a b l e 

t o m a i n t a i n a c o r r e c t balance and a p p r o p r i a t e balance 

f o r t h e best i n t e r e s t o f a l l i n v o l v e d . 

F i n a l l y , we are opposed t o the r a t e 

i n c r e a s e . And we do ask t h e Pe n n s y l v a n i a P u b l i c 

U t i l i t y Commission t o deny or d r a m a t i c a l l y m i t i g a t e or 

reduce the amount be i n g r e q u e s t e d by PPL. 

And, Your Honor, i f I may, t h e r e was a 

c h a r t p u b l i s h e d i n the A l l e n t o w n Morning C a l l on June 

23, 2007, q u o t i n g PPL C o r p o r a t i o n o f h i s t o r i c a l r a t e 

i n c r e a s e s . I f I may read i t i n t o t h e r e c o r d . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Sure. Go ahead. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. Again, t h i s i s 
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from the A l l e n t o w n Morning C a l l Newspaper. June 23, 

200 7, PPL C o r p o r a t i o n ' s r a t e h i k e s i n the i n c r e a s e f o r 

a t y p i c a l r e s i d e n t i a l customers s i n c e January 1 s t , 

2005. January 1 s t , 2005, 8.3 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e . Cause 

was h i g h e r d i s t r i b u t i o n and t r a n s m i s s i o n c o s t s . 

January 1 s t , 2006, 5.3 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e 

because o f h i g h e r g e n e r a t i o n c o s t s . August 1 s t , 2007, 

a g a i n , depending on the PUC's a c t i o n s , r e q u e s t o f 8.3 

p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e , s h i f t i n g some o f the d i s t r i b u t i o n and 

t r a n s m i s s i o n c o s t s from b u s i n e s s t o r e s i d e n t i a l 

cu s tomers. 

January 1 s t , 2008, a g a i n , t h i s i s 

p r o j e c t e d , 6.8 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e , due to h i g h e r 

d i s t r i b u t i o n and t r a n s m i s s i o n c o s t s and f u r t h e r 

s h i f t i n g o f those c o s t s . 

F i n a l l y , January 1 s t , 2010, a g a i n , 

e s t i m a t e d based on c u r r e n t p r i c e s from i n f o r m a t i o n 

p r o v i d e d t o the Morning C a l l by PPL C o r p o r a t i o n , a 30 

p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e based on h i g h e r g e n e r a t i o n c o s t s . 

Again, we u n d e r s t a n d t h a t t h i s p r o c e e d i n g 

i s a r e s u l t o f a Commonwealth Court d e c i s i o n o r d e r i n g 

more a p p r o p r i a t e r a t e s between r e s i d e n t i a l customers 

and b u s i n e s s customers. But we ask the PUC take i n t o 

account t h e e f f e c t t h i s has on the people who are 

g e t t i n g up every day, go i n g t o work, who are w o r k i n g t o 
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pay t h e i r b i l l s , the people on S o c i a l S e c u r i t y and 

f i x e d incomes, who are t r y i n g as best t h e y can t o keep 

support:.ng themselves and not t u r n i n g t o anyone e l s e 

f o r h e l p . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Any q u e s t i o n s f o r Mr. 

Thomas? 

MR. GRAY: One c l a r i f i c a t i o n . T h i s i s 

not t h e remand p r o c e e d i n g . T h i s i s j u s t t h e 

d i s t r i b u t i o n i n c r e a s e p r o c e e d i n g . The remand 

p r o c e e d i n g , Mr. R u s s e l l t a l k e d about e a r l i e r , t h a t ' s on 

a s e p a r a t e t r a c k . 

THE WITNESS: I a p o l o g i z e . I misspoke. 

MR. GRAY: J u s t t o make sure we're a l l 

c l e a r . 

THE WITNESS: Thank you f o r t h e 

c l a r i f i c a t i o n . 

MR. SHIELDS: J u s t t o make a s t a t e m e n t , 

my o f f i c e d i d not i n d i c a t e t h a t I agree w i t h the 

c h a r a c t e r i z a t i o n o f t h e reasons f o r those r a t e 

i n c r e a s e s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Noted. 

THE WITNESS: And Your Honor, i f I may, 

those r a t e i n c r e a s e s , a g a i n , I was r e a d i n g from an 

a r t i c l e i n the Morning C a l l , which I w i l l be happy t o 

p r o v i d e t o Your Honor f o r the r e c o r d . And those 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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reasons f o r t h e r a t e i n c r e a s e s were based on 

i n f o r m a t i o n p r o v i d e d by PPL C o r p o r a t i o n . I would be 

happy t o p r o v i d e t h a t . 

MR. SHIELDS: Maybe I do have a q u e s t i o n . 

Your Honor, i f I may. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Sure. 

MR. SHIELDS: A second or t h i r d one you 

s a i d f o r i n c r e a s e d g e n e r a t i o n c o s t s . 

THE WITNESS: Yes, s i r . January 1 s t , 

2006 . 

MR. SHIELDS: Yes. I n c r e a s e d g e n e r a t i o n 

c o s t s . You u n d e r s t a n d t h a t t h e ! r g e n e r a t i o n c o s t s are 

capped. So whatever the reason f o r t h a t r a t e i n c r e a s e 

was, wasn't an i n c r e a s e i n g e n e r a t i o n c o s t . 

THE WITNESS: I do. Again, I was s i m p l y 

p r o v i d i n g the i n f o r m a t i o n f o r t he r e c o r d which was 

a v a i l a b l e i n the newspaper p r o v i d e d by PPL. 

MR. SHIELDS: I u n d e r s t a n d t h a t . I'm not 

sa y i n g you agree w i t h i t . But I wanted t o p i n down the 

c h a r a c t e r i z a t i o n . That's a l l I have. Judge. Thank 

you . 

MR. GRAY: Could we get a copy o f t h a t 

a r t i c l e ? I s t h a t p o s s i b l e ? 

JUDGE COLWELL: I'm sure i t ' s p o s s i b l e . 

Except Mr. Thomas doesn't have the a r t i c l e . I'm sure 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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M i s s Coaker does. 

MR. GRAY: Thank you . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you v e r y much f o r 

c o m i n g . 

( w i t n e s s l e f t t h e s t a n d . ) . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I do have a l i s t w i t h two 

more names on i t . J o s e p h Rodney. 

Whereupon, JOSEPH RODNEY, h a v i n g been 

d u l y s w o r n , t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: P l e a s e be s e a t e d . C o u l d 

you s t a t e y o u r name and s p e l l i t f o r t h e r e c o r d , 

p l e a s e ? 

THE WITNESS: Jos e p h Rodney, R-o-d-n-e-y. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Where do you l i v e , s i r . 

THE WITNESS: I l i v e i n 80 M a t t h e w s Road, 

S p r i n g B r o o k T o w n s h i p , PA. 

JUDGE COLWELL: A r e you employed? 

THE WITNESS: I'm s e l f - e m p l o y e d . I have 

Rodney a u t o . I t ' s a f r a m e shop. I'm a p u b l i c 

a d j u s t e r . I have a document d e s t r u c t i o n , w o r k f o r 

document d e s t r u c t i o n b u s i n e s s . And I own Bar n a b u s Land 

Company, and I have s e v e r a l p r o p e r t i e s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead and t e l l us what 

you want us t o h e a r . 

Commonwealth R e p o r t i n g Company, I n c . 
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THE WITNESS: A c t u a l l y , a co u p l e 

q u e s t i o n s and k i n d o f a l l co.incides. Two o f my t e n a n t s 

n o t i f i e d me i n January t h a t t h e i r e l e c t r i c b i l l i s 

e x t r e m e l y h i g h . 

And I d i d note i n my e l e c t r i c b i l l one o f 

those l i t t l e p i e c e s of paper t h a t I don't know what the 

r a t e was, i f i t was t r a n s m i s s i o n or whatever, but i t 

was g o i n g from p o i n t 012 t o p o i n t 120 something. And, 

to me, t h a t ' s d o u b l e . I'm not c e r t a i n on the 

g e n e r a t i o n and the d i s t r i b u t i o n . 

Years ago, the m i l k man came i n a f a n c y 

t r u c k and d e l i v e r e d t h e mi.Ik. He was the d i s t r i b u t i o n 

guy. The e l e c t r i c l i n e s have been i n the same p o l e as 

l o n g as I l i v e d i n S p r i n g Brook. I c e r t a i n l y 

u n d e r s t a n d . L i k e , I was e x p e c t i n g t he r a t e s t o go up a 

l i t t l e because o f the f u e l s i t u a t i o n . 

E l e c t r i c b e i n g the cheapest heat source 

c u r r e n t l y . I would p r o b a b l y accept a r a t e i n c r e a s e o f 

equa l o p p o r t u n i t y . That seems t o be the word I see on 

ever y s i g n , e q u a l o p p o r t u n i t y employment, equ a l 

o p p o r t u n i t y t h i s and t h a t . 

I r e c e i v e d a paper i n my e l e c t r i c b i l l 

s t a t i n g that; the b i g f a c t o r i e s or i n d u s t r y , t h e i r r a t e s 

are a c t u a l l y g o i n g t o go down. While the w o r k i n g 

person, l i k e m y s e l f , our r a t e s are g o i n g t o go up. 
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What happened t o the equ a l o p p o r t u n i t y i s 

b a s i c a l l y my q u e s t i o n . I'm l o o k i n g f o r the 

Wallenpaupack h y d r a u l i c e l e c t r i c p l a n t s or the Berwick 

n u c l e a r p l a n t or the wind g e n e r a t o r s t h a t are b e i n g put 

up. Who b e n e f i t s from these r e s o u r c e s ? 

I mean, t h e y ' r e b a s i c a l l y n a t u r a l 

r e s o u r c e s , which are v e r y b e n e f i c i a l t o whoever i s 

g e t t i n g t h e revenues. But I'm r e c e n t l y t o l d t h a t these 

wind g e n e r a t o r s belong t o go a F l o r i da-based p l a n t . 

And I see on the news where some p r i v a t e 

i n d i v i d u a l s are b e g i n n i n g t o use t h e i r own wind 

g e n e r a t o r and are shut down by the l o c a l m u n i c i p a l i t i e s 

by c e r t a i n r u l e s and r e g u l a t i o n s . 

I'm b a s i c a l l y l o o k i n g f o r the equ a l 

o p p o r t u n i t y . You know, I don't want t o see the r i c h 

g e t t i n g r i c h e r and people l i k e m y s e l f , needing t o get 

more j o b s j u s t t o make ends meet. 

I have f o u r b u s i n e s s e s and work two 

p a r t - t i m e j o b s j u s t t o make ends meet, a l o n g w i t h 

t a k i n g care o f a mom who had a s t r o k e e i g h t years ago. 

I t ' s v e r y tough f o r the w o r k i n g man. Even though I 

have no f a m i l y , l i k e I t h i n k i t i s Miss G a l l a g h e r s a i d , 

t h e r e i s no e x t r a s . 

I b a s i c a l l y get about 18 hours a year 

o f f . I can't be s i c k . You know, I ta k e Christmas Eve 
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o f f and b a s i c a l l y the w o r l d s t o p s t u r n i n g on New Years. 

So, I have no c h o i c e but t o take those two days. 

O t h e r w i s e , I ' d be looki.ng t o f i l l t h a t spot w i t h a j o b 

t o make my ends meet. 

I've been t o l d t h a t Americans are t a x 

s l a v e s . That's a d i f f e r e n t ; c o n v e r s a t i o n . I wanted t o 

come to speak t o say, I'm a l a b e l - r e a d e r . I read t h e 

pi e c e s o f paper t h a t n o r m a l l y most people throw i n the 

garbage. 

And nobody can un d e r s t a n d an e l e c t r i c 

b i l l , so much f o r t h i s many hours, and so much f o r t h a t 

many hours. I t h i n k i t would be more p r a c t i c a l f o r a l l 

of us to be charge the same amount. 

I t ' s the same w i r e s t h a t d e l i v e r the same 

power t o me, as i t does f o r some o f the p l a c e s t h a t I 

worked t h a t pay more i n e l e c t r i c b i l l s per month than 

the average person i n t h i s area makes i n a year. I 

t h i n k i f i t was a 11 e q u a l l y p a i d , and then have a 

c r e d i t f o r i f they had t h e i r own s o l a r p a n e l s or wind 

g e n e r a t i o n , s e l l the e l e c t r i c back t o the u t i l i t y , 

whoever the p r o v i d e r i s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Working on t h a t . 

THE WITNESS: I t ' s t oo c o n f u s i n g who 

gen e r a t e s r a t e s or who d e l i v e r s i t . I t comes from t h e 

same p o l e w i t h the same w i r e and does t h e same j o b when 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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1 you t u r n on the s w i t c h . 

2 So, even though I don't u n d e r s t a n d the 

3 b i l l , I'm w i t h the r e s t o f the people who can o n l y see 

4 t h a t e v e r y t h i n g i s g o i n g up. You know, the c o s t s o f 

5 economy goes up about 4 p e r c e n t per year. But t h e pay 

6 doesn't. Same pay. 

7 I was a c t u a l l y t o l d , when I d i d work f o r 

8 somebody e l s e , t h a t the l o c a l chamber of commerce 

9 r e g u l a t e s how much people are a l l o w e d t o be p a i d . T e l l 

10 the c o r p o r a t i o n s , you can't pay these people t o o much. 

11 They're not used t o making t h a t k i n d of money. That's 

12 a f a c t . 

13 And the people move away and t h e i r 

14 c h i l d r e n move away. And a l l t h a t ' s l e f t b e h i n d are the 

15 r e t i r e e s and the people who d i d have something a t one 

16 t i m e , now they don't because they have t o s e l l o f f 

17 t h e i r farm or t h e i r merchandise or whatever they have 

18 t o t r y and make ends meet. 

19 A n d t h a t o n l y l a s t s s o l o n g . Or 

20 sometimes the government w i l l pay them not t o p l a n t a 

21 c r o p , t o make a p r o f i t a t the end o f year. And t h e n 

22 t h e r e ' s n o t h i n g l e f t . When a l l the o l d people d i e o f f 

23 and gone, and the c h i l d r e n moved away t o work, because 

2 4 t h e r e i s no work here because t h e y c a n ' t pay the b i l l s . 

25 There's n o t h i n g l e f t . So, we won't need e l e c t r i c . 
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Won't need u t i l i t i e s . There w i l l be no houses or 

farms. And t h e r e w i l l be no w o r k i n g p e o p l e . 

So, b a s i c a l l y , t o sum i t up, I would l i k e 

t o see -- I'm not a g a i n s t p r o g r e s s . I w i l l work two 

more j o b s i f I need t o make an equa l o p p o r t u n i t y , 

w o r k i n g besd.de somebody e l s e t h a t i s d o i n g the same 

t h i n g I am, t r y i n g t o do the same t h i n g as the person 

w o r k i n g next t o me, whether he has a l o t of money or a 

l i t t l e money, I want t o pay the same t h i n g e q u a l l y as 

my f e l l o w worker. 

That's what my g o a l i s . So, w i t h t h i s 

p i e c e o f paper t h a t I r e c e i v e d i n my e l e c t r i c b i l l t h a t 

b a s i c a l l y s a i d , t h e r i c h a re s t i l l g e t t i n g r i c h e r and 

the poor are s t i l l p a y i n g f o r i t . I ' d l i k e t o see t h a t 

stopped. That's why I'm here today. That's p r e t t y 

much a l l I have t o say. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. Any q u e s t i o n s ? 

Thank you, s i r . 

( w i t n e s s l e f t the s t a n d . ) . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thomas S h a f f e r . 

VOICE: He had t o l e a v e . Ran out o f 

ti m e . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I'm s o r r y . I d i d n ' t 

r e a l i z e t h e r e was a schedule. I would have bumped him 

up. At t h i s p o i n t , i s t h e r e anybody t h a t wants t o 
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speak t h a t hasn't? Mo. Then I can o n l y say thank you 

ve r y much. This has been a ve r y m e a n i n g f u l p u b l i c 

h e a r i n g and I a p p r e c i a t e you a l l coming out and 

e x p r e s s i n g your views. 

That's what we're here f o r and we would 

l i k e t o hear from you. With t h a t , we are o f f the 

r e c o r d . 

(Whereupon, a t 3:34 p.m, the p u b l i c i n p u t 

h e a r i n g was concluded.) 
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CERTIFIGATE 

I hereby c e r t i f y , as the s t e n o g r a p h i c r e p o r t e r , 

t h a t the f o r e g o i n g p r o c e e d i n g s were r e p o r t e d 

s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me, and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o 

t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s 

t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and a c c u r a t e r e c o r d t o the best o f 

my a b i l i t y . 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 

Janet E. Smith, X o u r t : R e p o r t e r 
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Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
1-800-334-1063 


